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No. 38

HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES

The House convened at 11 a.m., e.d.t.

THE SPEAKER (SAMUEL H. SMITH)
PRESIDING

PRAYER

The SPEAKER. Today the prayer will be offered tgster
Stuart Luce, St. James Lutheran Church, Limerick.

PASTOR STUART LUCE, Guest Chaplain of the House
Representatives, offered the following prayer:

As | was thinking about prayers to bless and englé you in
your work, | was drawn to some words by Jesus afaxzth.
Jesus is the savior in my faith tradition but in nypafaith
traditions is respected for his wise teachingsuslesmple but
profound words that inspired me and | hope you tidy are
"To whom much has been given, much will be required

Let us pray:

Lord God, help the leaders of this House of Regregives
remember the confidence voters have placed in taec let
them live into that responsibility, for to whom nfubas been|
given, much will be required.

Lord, as many citizens feel they have less abititchange
and mold our nation, empower these leaders, farthom much
has been given, much will be required.

Lord, as these leaders make decisions which fdicathe
powerful and the rich, those with influence andhauty, let
them not forget that to whom much has been givarghhwill
be required.

Lord, as they also represent those with little ceoior
influence, those who are poor or needy, they datdarget, to
whom much has been given, much will be required.

Lord, as these leaders wrestle with significastués and
difficult challenges, give them wisdom and guidanfm to
whom much has been given, much will be required.

Lord, give these leaders discerning hearts anddsnthat
their decisions do not reflect their own intere$ust rather the
common good, for to whom much has been given, muittbe
required.

Lord God, these leaders have been given greabmsiylity,
but at the same time they have been given greairappty, so
give them vision and courage that their actionsatdessing,
for indeed to whom much has been given, much wdl
required.

These things we pray, Lord, for all things haverbgiven
into Your hands. Amen.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

(The Pledge of Allegiance was recited by memberd a
visitors.)

JOURNAL APPROVAL POSTPONED

The SPEAKER. Without objection, the approval ok th
Journal of Tuesday, June 4, 2013, will be postpooatl
printed.

BILLS REPORTED FROM COMMITTEES,
CONSIDERED FIRST TIME, AND
RECOMMITTED TO COMMITTEE ON RULES

of

HB 612, PN 1959Amended) By Rep. HARHART
An Act relating to the right to practice naturopatimedicine;

providing for the issuance of licenses and the esosipn and

revocation of licenses; providing for penaltiesgl amaking repeals.

PROFESSIONAL LICENSURE.

HB 776, PN 888 By Rep. HARHART

An Act amending the act of September 27, 1961 {(FQO,
N0.699), known as the Pharmacy Act, further praogdifor the
authority to administer injectable medications, Idgicals and
immunizations.

PROFESSIONAL LICENSURE.

HB 942, PN 195{Amended) By Rep. ROSS

An Act amending the act of March 18, 1875 (P.L.3®.36),
entitled "An act requiring recorders of deeds tepare and keep in
their respective offices general, direct and adusadndexes of deeds
and mortgages recorded therein, prescribing the ofusaid recorders
and declaring that the entries in said generalxesleshall be notice to
all persons," providing for requirements of certanstruments as a
condition of recordation and for a fee for repreieg.

COMMERCE.

HB 1177, PN 195§Amended) By Rep. HARPER

An Act amending Title 53 (Municipalities Generallgf the

Pennsylvania Consolidated Statutes, further pragidor initiative of
electors seeking consolidation or merger with newé rule charter.

b LOCAL GOVERNMENT.
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HB 1215, PN 196Amended) By Rep. STERN

An Act establishing the Pennsylvania Tourism Consiois;
providing for powers and duties of the Pennsylvafiaurism
Commission; establishing the Tourism Promotion TrEsnd; and
repealing the Travel and Tourism Act.

TOURISM AND RECREATIONAL DEVELOPMENT.

HB 1216, PN 1530 By Rep. STERN

An Act amending the act of March 4, 1971 (P.L.6,2Ypknown
as the Tax Reform Code of 1971, providing for tharism marketing
and promotion tax credit.

TOURISM AND RECREATIONAL DEVELOPMENT.

HB 1230, PN 1562 By Rep. HARPER

An Act amending the act of July 7, 1947 (P.L.1368).542),
known as the Real Estate Tax Sale Law, in saleajgty, providing
for additional costs for rehabilitation and mairdeoe.

LOCAL GOVERNMENT.

HB 1348, PN 1742 By Rep. HARHART

An Act amending the act of December 20, 1985 (BL.4
No0.112), known as the Medical Practice Act of 1988ther providing
for physician assistants.

PROFESSIONAL LICENSURE.

HB 1351, PN 1744 By Rep. HARHART

An Act amending the act of October 5, 1978 (P.L9190.261),
known as the Osteopathic Medical Practice Acthirrtproviding for
physician assistants.

PROFESSIONAL LICENSURE.

BILLS REPORTED FROM COMMITTEES,
CONSIDERED FIRST TIME, AND TABLED

SB 304, PN 1172Amended) By Rep. ROSS

An Act amending Titles 15 (Corporations and Unipoyated
Associations) and 54 (Names) of the Pennsylvanias@Galated
Statutes, in Title 15, making extensive revisior&lditions and
deletions to preliminary material on general primris; to corporation
material on general provisions, on incorporatiam,corporate powers
duties and safeguards, on officers, directors anarehiolders, on
fundamental changes, on registered corporations, irwurance
corporations, on benefit corporations, on foreigsibess corporations|
on incorporation and on foreign nonprofit corparas; to material on

limited liability companies; to material on uninporated associationg;

and to material on business trusts; in Title 54ther providing for
general provisions and for corporate and othercdon names; andg
making related repeals.

COMMERCE.

SB 371, PN 427 By Rep. ROSS
An Act repealing the act of December 14, 1967 (P46, N0.345),
known as the Savings Association Code of 1967, iediting
provisions for incorporation and organization, fames, for offices,
for directors, officers, employees and attorneys, fmembers, for
corporate powers, for savings operations, earniagspunt insurancg
and reserves, for investment operations, for amendof articles, for

mergers, consolidations, conversions and reorgtoiig for voluntary
and involuntary dissolution and distribution of etssupon insolvency,
for foreign and Federal associations, for provisicapplicable to
Department of Banking and Securities and for pésknd criminal
provisions.

COMMERCE.

SB 583, PN 1174Amended) By Rep. HARPER

An Act amending the act of August 23, 1967 (P.L,2N1.102),
known as the Economic Development Financing Lawrth&r
providing for competition in award of contracts.

LOCAL GOVERNMENT.

SB 591, PN 565 By Rep. HARPER

An Act amending the act of April 9, 1929 (P.L.3480.176),
known as The Fiscal Code, in Local Government @apitoject Loan
Fund provisions, further providing for assistanzenunicipalities.

LOCAL GOVERNMENT.

BILL REREPORTED FROM COMMITTEE

SB 644, PN 1173Amended) By Rep. CAUSER

An Act amending Titles 3 (Agriculture) and 34 (G3anwd the
Pennsylvania Consolidated Statutes, providing fains hunting
preserves; and further providing for the definitafi'wild animals."

GAME AND FISHERIES.

HOUSE RESOLUTION
INTRODUCED AND REFERRED

No. 351 By Representatives COHEN, FLYNN, GINGRICH,
KIRKLAND, KOTIK, MAHONEY, PAINTER and THOMAS

A Resolution designating the month of June 2013"Rasblic
School Religious Freedom Month" in Pennsylvania.

Referred to Committee on EDUCATION, June 5, 2013.

HOUSE BILLS
INTRODUCED AND REFERRED

No. 1438 By Representatives MAHER, BOBACK, HAHN,
BLOOM, PICKETT, CUTLER, KNOWLES, MILLARD,
ROCK, SWANGER, MAJOR, SAYLOR, BARRAR, HESS,
R. MILLER, GINGRICH, HICKERNELL and EVERETT

An Act amending the act of May 22, 1933 (P.L.853).1%5),
known as The General County Assessment Law, fugh@riding for
subjects of taxation enumerated.

Referred to Committee on AGRICULTURE AND RURAL
AFFAIRS, June 5, 2013.

No. 1439 By Representatives HAHN, MAHER, BOBACK,
BLOOM, PICKETT, CUTLER, KNOWLES, MILLARD,
ROCK, SWANGER, SAYLOR, BARRAR, HESS,
DENLINGER, R. MILLER, GINGRICH, HARHART,
HICKERNELL, MAJOR and EVERETT
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An Act amending Title 53 (Municipalities Generallgf the
Pennsylvania Consolidated Statutes, further progidor subjects of]
local taxation.

Referred to Committee on AGRICULTURE AND RURA
AFFAIRS, June 5, 2013.

No. 1440 By Representatives BOBACK, HAHN, BLOOM
PICKETT, CUTLER, KNOWLES, MILLARD, LONGIETTI,
ROCK, SWANGER, MAJOR, SAYLOR, BARRAR, HESS
MAHER, R. MILLER, GINGRICH, HICKERNELL and
EVERETT

An Act amending the act of November 10, 1999 (P2L,4No.45),
known as the Pennsylvania Construction Code Acthéu providing
for definitions.

Referred to Committee on AGRICULTURE AND RURA
AFFAIRS, June 5, 2013.

No. 1482 By Representatives MOUL, HANNA, MILLARD
READSHAW, TALLMAN, MCNEILL, C. HARRIS and
EVERETT

An Act authorizing the Department of General Sersgjcwith the
approval of the Governor and the Department oft&lyi and Veterang
Affairs, to grant and convey to Gettysburg Fourmhgti or its
successors or assigns, certain land situate inysbetg Borough,
Adams County; to grant and convey to the Scrantho8l District, or
its successors or assigns, certain lands situatieeirCity of Scranton,
Lackawanna County; to grant and convey to Redewadop Authority
of the City of Bethlehem, or its successors orgssi certain land
situate in the City of Bethlehem, Lehigh Countydai® grant and
convey to La Salle University, or its successorassigns, certain land
and improvements situate in the 49th Ward, CityPdfiladelphia,
Philadelphia County, known as the Ogontz Armorythatizing the
Department of General Services, with the approt#éh® Governor, to
grant and convey to ABO Haven, Inc., certain lasdsate in the
29th Ward, City of Philadelphia, Philadelphia Courand authorizing
the Department of General Services, with the apgrof/the Governor
and the Department of Transportation, to grant@ntey to the City
of Lock Haven certain lands situate in the CitjLotk Haven, Clinton
County.

Referred to Committee on STATE GOVERNMENT, June
2013.

No. 1487 By Representatives BAKER, PICKETT, O'BRIEN
CALTAGIRONE, MILLARD, LONGIETTI, DAVIS,
CAUSER, SCHLOSSBERG, SCAVELLO, KULA, CUTLER
DENLINGER, V. BROWN, MOUL, COHEN, BARRAR,
GODSHALL, C. HARRIS, JAMES, HESS, KAVULICH,
CLYMER, GINGRICH, EVERETT, SWANGER, MAJOR
SCHLEGEL CULVER, WATSON, ROCK, FLECK
R. MILLER, GILLEN, ROEBUCK, FRANKEL and MURT

y

An Act amending the act of March 4, 1971 (P.L.6,2ypknown
as the Tax Reform Code of 1971, in personal inceaxe further
providing for operational provisions.

Referred to Committee on FINANCE, June 5, 2013.

No. 1488 By Representatives BAKER, MILLARD
BIZZARRO, KORTZ, R. MILLER, DiGIROLAMO,
GIBBONS, ROCK, GINGRICH, PETRI, V. BROWN
BROWNLEE, CALTAGIRONE, COHEN, MAHONEY,

L

MAJOR, DeLUCA, MARSICO, FARRY, HARHAI,
READSHAW, BROOKS, NEILSON, MICOZZIE, HESS and
GILLEN

An Act amending Title 75 (Vehicles) of the Pennsylia
Consolidated Statutes, providing for the Unitede&&a@lympic plates.

Referred to Committee on TRANSPORTATION, June 5,
2013.

No. 1489 By Representatives C. HARRIS, KORTZ,
MILLARD, FLECK, O'NEILL, MULLERY, CUTLER,
CALTAGIRONE, WHITE, MOUL, OBERLANDER,

SCHLOSSBERG, F. KELLER, COHEN, BENNINGHOFF,
CARROLL, GROVE, MILNE and MURT

An Act amending the act of August 26, 1971 (P.L,38b.91),

| known as the State Lottery Law, providing for logtewinnings

intercept.

Referred to Committee on FINANCE, June 5, 2013.

No. 1491 By Representatives CHRISTIANA,
SCHLOSSBERG, KILLION, DENLINGER, ELLIS,
HACKETT, C. HARRIS, GINGRICH, MARSHALL,

SANKEY, CORBIN, SIMMONS, GIBBONS, READSHAW
and LAWRENCE

An Act amending the act of October 6, 1998 (P.L,786.92),
known as the Keystone Opportunity Zone, Keystongyddpinity
Expansion Zone and Keystone Opportunity Improveni&me Act,
providing for limited extensions and phaseout of tkeystone
opportunity zones.

Referred to Committee on COMMERCE, June 5, 2013.

SENATE BILLS FOR CONCURRENCE

The clerk of the Senate, being introduced, preserhe
following bills for concurrence:

5, SB 34, PN 930

Referred to Committee on EDUCATION, June 5, 2013.
SB 46, PN 1056

Referred to Committee on EDUCATION, June 5, 2013.

BILL SIGNED BY SPEAKER

Bill numbered and entitled as follows having beeapared
for presentation to the Governor, and the sameghsdrect, the
titte was publicly read as follows:

SB 333, PN 311

A Joint Resolution proposing integrated amendmetotsthe
Constitution of the Commonwealth of Pennsylvanignieating the
Traffic Court of Philadelphia.

Whereupon, the Speaker, in the presence of thesdjou
signed the same.
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LEAVES OF ABSENCE

The SPEAKER. The Speaker turns to leaves of alesand
recognizes the majority whip, who requests a leafvabsence
for the gentleman, Mr. KRIEGER, from Westmorelanou@ty
for the day; the gentleman, Mr. MICOZZIE, from Dekre
County for the day; the gentleman, Mr. METCALFEorfr
Butler County for the day. Without objection, tleaves will be
granted.

The Speaker recognizes the minority whip, who estg a
leave of absence for the gentleman, Mr. GERGELYMfr
Allegheny County for the day, and the gentlem
Mr. FRANKEL, from Allegheny County for the day. Wibut
objection, the leaves will be granted.

MASTER ROLL CALL

The SPEAKER. The Speaker is about to take theemasH
call. Members will proceed to vote.

The following roll call was recorded:

PRESENT-196

Adolph Ellis Kinsey Pickett
Aument Emrick Kirkland Pyle

Baker English Knowles Quinn
Barbin Evankovich Kortz Rapp
Barrar Evans Kotik Ravenstahl
Benninghoff Everett Kula Readshaw
Bishop Fabrizio Lawrence Reed
Bizzarro Farina Longietti Reese
Bloom Farry Lucas Regan
Boback Fee Mackenzie Roae
Boyle, B. Fleck Maher Rock
Boyle, K. Flynn Mahoney Roebuck
Bradford Freeman Major Ross
Briggs Gabler Maloney Rozzi
Brooks Gainey Markosek Sabatina
Brown, R. Galloway Marshall Saccone
Brown, V. Gibbons Marsico Sainato
Brownlee Gillen Masser Samuelson
Burns Gillespie Matzie Sankey
Caltagirone Gingrich McCarter Santarsiero
Carroll Goodman McGeehan Saylor
Causer Greiner McGinnis Scavello
Christiana Grell McNeill Schlossberg
Clay Grove Mentzer Schreiber
Clymer Hackett Metzgar Simmons
Cohen Haggerty Millard Sims
Conklin Hahn Miller, D. Smith
Corbin Haluska Miller, R. Snyder
Costa, D. Hanna Milne Sonney
Costa, P. Harhai Mirabito Stephens
Cox Harhart Miranda Stern
Cruz Harkins Molchany Stevenson
Culver Harper Moul Sturla
Cutler Harris, A. Mullery Swanger
Daley, M. Harris, J. Mundy Tallman
Daley, P. Heffley Murt Taylor
Davidson Helm Mustio Thomas
Davis Hennessey Neilson Tobash
Day Hess Neuman Toepel
Dean Hickernell O'Brien Toohil
Deasy James O'Neill Truitt
DelLissio Kampf Oberlander Turzai
Delozier Kauffman Painter Vereb
DelLuca Kavulich Parker Vitali
Denlinger Keller, F. Pashinski Waters
Dermody Keller, M.K. Payne Watson
DiGirolamo Keller, W. Peifer Wheatley

URNAL—HOUSE JUNE 5
Donatucci Killion Petrarca White
Dunbar Kim Petri Youngblood

ADDITIONS-0
NOT VOTING-0
EXCUSED-7
Frankel Godshall Metcalfe Micozzie
Gergely Krieger Miccarelli

N, LEAVES ADDED-6
Barbin Davidson Stephens Waters
Boyle, B. Matzie

LEAVES CANCELED-2
Frankel Waters

The SPEAKER. One hundred and ninety-six members
having voted on the master roll call, a quorumréspnt.

If I could have the members' attention, | apprectaolding
the conversations down. | would appreciate the nes\b
attention. | want to introduce some of the gudsas are with us
today. | would appreciate your courtesy. Thank you.

GUESTS INTRODUCED

The SPEAKER. First, located to the left of thetnos, we
would like to welcome Cadee Wood from the WarriounR
School District. Cadee is the winner of RepresérgaCulver's
poster contest about State government, and sheréswith her
teacher, Amy Bowers. Will our guests please riselddme to
the hall of the House.

Also located to the left of the rostrum, we wolike to
welcome Mikaela Brouse, who is the grand prize wmm
Representative Masser's poster contest about @iarnment.
Mikaela is from the Southern Columbia School, and is here
with her mother, Melissa. Will our guests please.riWelcome
to the hall of the House.

Also located to the left of the rostrum, we wollike to
welcome Representative Heffley's brother, Dean lefgffand
his wife, Pam, along with their son, Devon. Devoiil we
leaving later this month for Parris Island, Soutird@ina, where
he will begin basic training in the United StatesarMes.
Welcome to the hall of the House. | do not thinleythwill
applaud for you when you get to Parris Island tikat, though.
Thank you for your service and willingness to pocoteur
country.

Also located to the left of the rostrum, we wolike to
welcome some guests of Representative Donatuc@nkFr
Perras and Grace Donatucci are here representirg
organization Women Organized Against Rape. Alontl wiem
are Kristen Houser, Lou Ann Williams, and Diane Kufrom
the Pennsylvania Coalition Against Rape. Welcoméhehall
of the House.

In the rear of the House, we would like to welcogoests of
Representative Schlossberg, Dr. Bob Barraco. Heeighief of
the Trauma Outreach at the Lehigh Valley Healthwéek in
Allentown, and he is here with members of the traum

th
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prevention team to demonstrate their distractedvirdyi The following roll call was recorded:
simulator that they take to schools to educateesttgdon the
need to pay attention behind the wheel. Incidentathe YEAS-196
simulator will be located in the East Wing Rotundatil doroh ; ‘
. ; ; Adolp Ellis Kinsey Pickett
1:30 p.m. today. Will our guests please rise. Wleao the Aument Emrick Kirkland Pyle
hall of the House. _ Baker English Knowles Quinn
Also located in the rear of the House, we woukk lito | Barbin Evankovich Kortz Rapp
welcome Donna Lantz. She is shadowing Represeatatiarrar Evans Kotik Ravenstahl
DelLissio for the day. Welcome to the hall of theuide. Benninghoff Everett Kula Readshaw
. . Bishop Fabrizio Lawrence Reed
And we have a guest page with us today, Richar@atihy. | gizzarro Farina Longietti Reese
He is Representative Delissio's nephew. Welconibddall of | Bloom Farry Lucas Regan
the House. Boback Fee Mackenzie Roae
Boyle, B. Fleck Maher Rock
Boyle, K. Flynn Mahoney Roebuck
UNCONTESTED CALENDAR Bradford Freeman Major Ross
Briggs Gabler Maloney Rozzi
Brooks Gainey Markosek Sabatina
RESOLUTIONS PURSUANT TO RULE Brown, R. Galloway Marshall Saccone
Brown, V. Gibbons Marsico Sainato
Ms. DONATUCCI called upHR 147, PN 1136entitled: Brownlee Gillen Masser Samuelson
Burns Gillespie Matzie Sankey
A Resolution celebrating the 40th anniversary @& fbunding of | Caltagirone Gingrich McCarter Santarsiero
America's first rape crisis center, Women Organi&gdinst Rape. Carroll Goodman McGeehan Saylor
Causer Greiner McGinnis Scavello
. Christiana Grell McNeill Schlossberg
Clay Grove Mentzer Schreiber
Clymer Hackett Metzgar Simmons
Mr. KINSEY called upHR 336, PN 1870gntitled: Cohen Haggerty Millard Sims
Conklin Hahn Miller, D. Smith
A Resolution honoring Pennsylvania's senior citizey | €orbin Haluska Miller, R. Snyder
designating the month of June 2013 as "Older Araesc Making | €osta, D. Hanna Milne Sonney
Choices for a Healthier Future Month" in Pennsyigan Costa, P. Harhai Mirabito Stephens
Cox Harhart Miranda Stern
. Cruz Harkins Molchany Stevenson
Culver Harper Moul Sturla
Cutler Harris, A. Mullery Swanger
Mr. GOODMAN called uHR 337, PN 1885¢ntitled: Daley, M. Harris, J. Mundy Tallman
Daley, P. Heffley Murt Taylor
A Resolution designating the month of June 2013Casrections | Davidson Helm Mustio Thomas
Officers and Employees Month" in Pennsylvania. Davis Hennessey Neilson Tobash
Day Hess Neuman Toepel
. Dean Hickernell O'Brien Toohil
Deasy James O'Neill Truitt
DelLissio Kampf Oberlander Turzai
Mrs. GINGRICH called upiR 344, PN 1900entitled: Delozier Kauffman Painter Vereb
Deluca Kavulich Parker Vitali
. . . Denlinger Keller, F. Pashinski Waters
aA Rﬁ_solutlon clommemoratlng the 13th anniversanthef NEW Dermody Keller. M.K. Payne Watson
Leadership Pennsylvania Program. DiGirolamo Keller, W. Peifer Wheatley
Donatucci Killion Petrarca White
* Kok Dunbar Kim Petri Youngblood
Mr. SCAVELLO called upHR 346, PN 1921entitled: NAYS-0
A Resolution honoring the 100th anniversary of Brepartment of NOT VOTING-0
Labor and Industry.
EXCUSED-7
* % %
Frankel Godshall Metcalfe Micozzie
Gergely Krieger Miccarelli

Mr. COHEN called updR 347, PN 1922¢ntitled:

A Resolution congratulating the Julia Ward Howe éemics Plus
Elementary School on its 100th anniversary.

On the question,
Will the House adopt the resolutions?

The majority having voted in the affirmative, theestion
was determined in the affirmative and the resohgiavere
adopted.
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STATEMENT BY MS. DONATUCCI

The SPEAKER. The Speaker recognizes the lady fi
Philadelphia County, Ms. Donatucci, under unanimooissent
relative to one of the resolutions just adopted.

Ms. DONATUCCI. Thank you, Mr. Speaker.

| had the distinct pleasure of celebrating theh40tniversary
of WOAR (Women Organized Against Rape) at an even
Philadelphia a few months back, and it was at ¢teiebration
that | shared these sentiments.

Although each of us gathered here today are ¢lrib know
that WOAR has been in existence for 40 years, waldvbe
equally thrilled to never have to celebrate anotiiear of
organizing women against rape in Pennsylvania.

We would completely forfeit our right to celebréi@ years
of this esteemed organization if it meant that woraeross this|
Commonwealth were finally safe in their homes andheir
communities, if it meant that a third of the woman this
country were no longer guaranteed to be rapedraé gmint in
their life, and if it meant that a quarter of thassaults would
not occur before the victim's 18th birthday.

With HR 147 the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania fdhna
and officially recognizes the Women Organized AgtiRape
organization not only as the founders of Amerida'st rape
crisis center some 40 years ago but also as arianding
example of what can be accomplished when peoplélizefor
a cause.

The unfortunate truth is, every bit of the assisea WOAR
provides is needed today, just as it was when thganization
was established at the Philadelphia General Hdspéak in
1973. For more than four decades, WOAR has be@adirg
nonprofit organization whose mission has been itniehte all
forms of sexual violence. WOAR has advocated ferrights of
victims of sexual assault and abuse through diseetices,
education, and training programs for both childred adults.

In addition, WOAR has developed a direct serv
department that provides a 24-hour hotline, frebvidual and
group counseling to children and adults, counsdlingpanish,
hospital and court accompaniment, and Latino oatre
services.

Finally, their most recent accomplishment is theation and
implementation of the Philadelphia Sexual Assaudisponse
Center, which is the first of its kind rape traucsmter.

Although we are celebrating its 40th birthdayisitmportant
to note that WOAR actually operated undergroundva years
prior to its official capacity, because back thetess a woman
was bruised, beaten, or worse, she was often bldoretier
own rape, victimizing the victim yet again. Thankoginess we
have come a long way, baby.

Now, without further ado, will you please join rnmea round
of applause to honor and celebrate WOAR's effantserd
sexual violence and abuse and its 40 years speheitrencheg
combatting violence against women.

Thank you, WOAR, for all you do, and thank yo
Mr. Speaker.

|

STATEMENT BY MR. SCAVELLO

om The SPEAKER. The Speaker recognizes the gentldroan
Monroe County, Mr. Scavello, under unanimous conhsen
relative to one of the resolutions just adopted.

Mr. SCAVELLO. Thank you, Mr. Speaker.

| wanted to thank the members for their affirmatixote on
the 100th anniversary of the Commonwealth's Depantnof
Labor and Industry.

For the past century, the department has workebsisly to
promote economic development and improve our basine
climate through various initiatives and progranmegteaimed at
helping Pennsylvania's workforce remain world-clagsd
globally competitive. That is why myself along wi@hairman
Keller sponsored HR 346, which commemorates theciape
anniversary of the Commonwealth.

At the start of its existence, the department $ecu on
ensuring workplace safety, enforcing child labowda and
serving as the source for industrial statisticseiQthe decades,
however, the department has grown to include jalmitng and
placement services for workers, provide income ©gctor
unemployed and injured workers, secure and maintain
employment and independence for individuals witsatilities,
foster cooperation between labor and managemedtensure
accurate and timely labor market information andneenic
analyses. To this day, the Department of Laborladdstry and
its employees continue to improve the quality dg land
economic security for workers and businesses of the
Commonwealth.

Thank you, Mr. Speaker.

STATEMENT BY MR. KINSEY

The SPEAKER. The Speaker recognizes the gentléroan
Philadelphia County, Mr. Kinsey, under unanimousnsemt
Cfelative to one of the resolutions just adopted.
Mr. KINSEY. Thank you, Mr. Speaker.
| want to thank my colleagues for their affirmativote on
AHR 336.

As many of you know, by the year 2030 the numbkr o
people reaching retirement age will double. Oldduls have
faithfully provided for current and future geneceits as pillars
of our communities, of our families, and leaders onr
communities, and defenders of our nation, yet gsriging in
communities throughout our great Commonwealth fany
health challenges as they begin to reach retireammt

Mr. Speaker, communities can help improve the itualf
life for older Americans by increasing their oppmities to
remain active and engaged in community life, byvjlimg
individualized services and support systems to hedjntain the
dignity, independence, and self-determination ofdeol
Americans as they age. It is with these reasonsvaardy more,

Mr. Speaker, that | am honored to introduce thi®hation.

| want to thank my cosponsors of this resolutiand | ask
that all my colleagues get out and spread the egrnf healthy
living among our senior population.

Thank you, Mr. Speaker.

u
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STATEMENT BY MR. GOODMAN

The SPEAKER. The Speaker recognizes the gentléroan
Schuylkill County, Mr. Goodman, under unanimous Semt
relative to one of the resolutions just adopted.

Mr. GOODMAN. Thank you, Mr. Speaker.

| would like to thank my colleagues for their soppof
HR 337, which declares June as "Corrections Oficand
Employees Month" in Pennsylvania.

| have two State correctional prisons in my legisk
district. 1 am always impressed with the dedicatiand
professionalism | see from employees at the SChtéS
Correctional Institution) Frackville and Mahanoy well as
other correctional facilities across the Commontteal

Because their work is done behind forbidding wadllsd
barbed wire, it is often overlooked by the publieew
understand the difficulties and challenges coroastiemployeesg
face on a daily basis. They watch over those whceagaged in
dangerous and addictive behavior, and most oftéarmeand
rehabilitation of them is difficult. They must ttethose who
lack medical care and are in poor health. Theyriiag, treat,
and protect the mentally ill. And most importanttiiey keep
our communities safe and secure.

Mr. Speaker, many of the people that work at Frdlekand
Mahanoy are not just my constituents or neighbtey are
also my friends, and | can tell you that it takegeay special
individual to be able to work day to day, every daéty a
corrections environment, and | commend my colleagfor
their support of HR 337.

Thank you, Mr. Speaker.

STATEMENT BY MR. COHEN

The SPEAKER. The Speaker recognizes the gentléroan
Philadelphia County, Mr. Cohen, under unanimousseah
relative to one of the resolutions just adopted.

Mr. COHEN. Thank you, Mr. Speaker.

Mr. Speaker, | would like to thank the House fdre f
unanimous adoption of HR 347, which celebrates
100th anniversary of the oldest school in my distrihe Julia
Ward Howe Academics Plus Elementary School.

| have learned from this celebration that theee @gople all
over the country who once went to that school dratet are
people coming from Canada, Massachusetts, CalégpFtorida,
all over the Philadelphia area, parts of centrahrBglvania,
parts of western Pennsylvania. The opportunity eételorate a
school's 100th anniversary is something that reatlggs out
enthusiasm among alumni, among community residamsng
the staff of the school. It is really a great expece for all
involved, and | heartily recommend that other sdhcalso
celebrate important anniversaries.

Once again, thanks to the House for voting fas.thi

The SPEAKER. The House will be at ease for a neirart
two.

The House will come to order.

—

APPROPRIATIONS COMMITTEE MEETING

The SPEAKER. Is the gentleman from Delaware Caounty
Mr. Adolph, seeking recognition to make an annoumeat?

Mr. ADOLPH. Yes. Thank you very much, Mr. Speaker.

Mr. Speaker, there will be an Appropriations Comtes
meeting immediately in the House majority caucusmoThank
you.

The SPEAKER. There will be an Appropriations Comtes
meeting immediately in the House majority caucusmo

REPUBLICAN CAUCUS

The SPEAKER. The Speaker recognizes the lady from

Susquehanna County, Ms. Major, for the purpose o&wcus
announcement.

Ms. MAJOR. Thank you, Mr. Speaker.

I would like to announce that Republicans will cas at
12 noon. | would ask our Republican members tosgleaport
to our caucus at noon. We would be scheduled teedusck on
the floor at 2 p.m.

Thank you, Mr. Speaker.

DEMOCRATIC CAUCUS

The SPEAKER. The Speaker recognizes the gentléroan
Allegheny County, Mr. Dermody, for the purpose otaucus
announcement.

Mr. DERMODY. Thank you, Mr. Speaker.

Mr. Speaker, the Democrats will also caucus atddh.

Thank you, Mr. Speaker.

RECESS

The SPEAKER. This House stands in recess untilr2.,p
unless sooner recalled by the Speaker.

the RECESS EXTENDED

The time of recess was extended until 2:30 p.nrthér
extended until 3 p.m.

AFTER RECESS

The time of recess having expired, the House wadled: to
order.

THE SPEAKER PRO TEMPORE
(MATTHEW E. BAKER) PRESIDING

BILLS REREPORTED FROM COMMITTEE

HB 26, PN 1944 By Rep. ADOLPH

An Act amending the act of December 5, 1938 &b.Sess., 1937
P.L.2897, No.1), known as the Unemployment Compéemnsd.aw,
further providing for contributions by employeesstablishing the
Service and Infrastructure Improvement Fund; amhén providing
for the Unemployment Compensation Fund.

APPROPRIATIONS.
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HB 1052, PN 1830 By Rep. ADOLPH

An Act amending the act of July 31, 1968 (P.L.80&.247),
known as the Pennsylvania Municipalities Planningd€; further
providing for contents of subdivision and land depenent ordinance.

APPROPRIATIONS.

HB 1122, PN 1831 By Rep. ADOLPH

An Act amending Title 68 (Real and Personal Prgpeot the
Pennsylvania Consolidated Statutes, in creatiorieraalon and
termination of condominiums, further providing farontents of
declaration and flexible condominiums and for anmeedt of
declaration; and, in creation, alteration and teation of planned
communities, further providing for contents of deation for flexible
planned communities and for amendment of declaratio

APPROPRIATIONS.

HB 1223, PN 1555 By Rep. ADOLPH

An Act amending the act of June 24, 1931 (P.L.1296,331),
known as The First Class Township Code, in generalisions
relating to township officers, further providingrftailure of officer to
perform duties.

APPROPRIATIONS.

HB 1225, PN 1832 By Rep. ADOLPH
An Act amending Title 45 (Legal Notices) of the Reylvania
Consolidated Statutes, in codification and pubidcatof documents,
providing for electronic publication of municipabades; and making an
inconsistent repeal.

APPROPRIATIONS.

HB 1228, PN 1560 By Rep. ADOLPH

An Act amending the act of May 27, 1953 (P.L.249.3%),
entitled "An act providing that the town councilsimcorporated towns
shall have the right to declare vacant the seatzooicilmen or
presidents of town councils for failure to qualipnd for failure to
attend meetings or vote upon questions before tmail," further
providing for removal of town officers and for vacées.

APPROPRIATIONS.

HB 1229, PN 1561 By Rep. ADOLPH

An Act amending the act of May 1, 1933 (P.L.103,6%), known

as The Second Class Township Code, in townshigesfigenerally,
further providing for removal for failure to perfarduties.

APPROPRIATIONS.

HB 1287, PN 1943 By Rep. ADOLPH

An Act amending the act of June 13, 1967 (P.L.3d.21l), known

as the Public Welfare Code, providing for electeopiior approval for
Medicaid.

APPROPRIATIONS.

SB 196, PN 716 By Rep. ADOLPH

An Act amending the act of March 1, 1988 (P.L.82.1%),
known as the Pennsylvania Infrastructure Investnfarthority Act,

further providing for definitions, for financial sistance and for annugl

report.

APPROPRIATIONS.

SB 679, PN 654 By Rep. ADOLPH

An Act designating a portion of State Route 303Richland and
Conemaugh Townships, Cambria County, as the Liente@olonel
B.D. "Buzz" Wagner Memorial Highway.

APPROPRIATIONS.

BILLS REPORTED FROM COMMITTEE,
CONSIDERED FIRST TIME, AND
RECOMMITTED TO COMMITTEE ON RULES

HB 1480, PN 196 Amended) By Rep. MICOZZIE

An Act amending Title 75 (Vehicles) of the Pennsylia
Consolidated Statutes, further providing for avallty of uninsured,
underinsured, bodily injury liability and propertiamage coverages
and mandatory deductibles.

INSURANCE.

HB 1481, PN 1933 By Rep. MICOZZIE

An Act amending the act of May 17, 1921 (P.L.682).284),
known as The Insurance Company Law of 1921, pragidor risk
management and own risk solvency assessment.

INSURANCE.

HB 1483, PN 1934 By Rep. MICOZZIE

An Act amending the act of July 5, 2012 (P.L.99%.1N2),
known as the Portable Electronics Insurance Acthér providing for
authority of vendors of portable electronics and tiermination of
portable electronics insurance.

INSURANCE.

BILL REPORTED FROM COMMITTEE,
CONSIDERED FIRST TIME, AND TABLED

SB 194, PN 135 By Rep. MICOZZIE

An Act amending the act of March 20, 2002 (P.L.15,13),
known as the Medical Care Availability and Reductiof Error
(Mcare) Act, in regulation of medical professiotiability insurance,
repealing provisions relating to reports to cominissr and claims
information.

INSURANCE.

CALENDAR

BILLS ON SECOND CONSIDERATION

The House proceeded to second consideratiddBofLO75,
PN 1914 entitled:

An Act amending the act of June 13, 1967 (P.L.3d.21l), known
as the Public Welfare Code, in kinship care, furgiveviding for scope
and for definitions; and providing for family firatj.
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On the question,
Will the House agree to the bill on second consitien?
Bill was agreed to.

* Kk %

The House proceeded to second consideratiddBofLO76,
PN 1915 entitled:

An Act amending the act of June 13, 1967 (P.L.34.21l), known
as the Public Welfare Code, providing for familynéerencing.

On the question,
Will the House agree to the bill on second corsitien?
Bill was agreed to.

* % %

The House proceeded to second consideratiddBofl325,
PN 1706,entitled:

An Act amending the act of January 24, 1966 (19651835,
No.537), known as the Pennsylvania Sewage Fasilifiet, further
providing for definitions, for official plans andf permits.

On the question,
Will the House agree to the bill on second corsitien?
Bill was agreed to.

GUESTS INTRODUCED

The SPEAKER pro tempore. Located to the left o
rostrum, the Chair welcomes guests of Represeptativwzai,
Domenic Trimarchi and Nancy Pott Trimarchi. Please and
be recognized. Welcome.

Located in the gallery, the Chair welcomes Newdsezahip
2013. This group is organized by the Pennsylvaréat€ for
Women, Politics and Public Policy at Chatham Ursitgr
There are 40 students here today from Pittsburtyhscihools.
They are the guests of Representative Frankels®@lgae and
be recognized. Welcome.

BILL ON THIRD CONSIDERATION

The House proceeded to third considerationS& 334,
PN 1143,entitled:

An Act amending Title 42 (Judiciary and Judiciab&dure) of
the Pennsylvania Consolidated Statutes, in prelimginprovisions,
further providing for definitions; in organizatiofyrther providing for
Chief Justice and president judges; in community manicipal courts,
further providing for the Philadelphia Municipal @b and for
jurisdiction and venue and providing for hearinfjogfrs; and, in traffic
courts, further providing for jurisdiction and venand for the Traffic
Court of Philadelphia.

On the question,
Will the House agree to the bill on third consaten?
Bill was agreed to.

(Bill analysis was read.)

The SPEAKER pro tempore. This bill has been carsid
on three different days and agreed to and is nowfimal
passage.

The question is, shall the bill pass finally?

On that question, Mr. McGeehan, is

recognized.

Mr. McGEEHAN. Thank you very much, Mr. Speaker.

Mr. Speaker, would the chairman of the Judiciaoyntittee
stand for interrogation?

The SPEAKER pro tempore. Will the members kindiket
their seats. Members, please clear the aisles ytakeseats. We
are about to begin debate. Members, please takesgats.

Does the gentleman, Mr. Marsico, agree to intertiog?

The gentleman has agreed. You may proceed,
Mr. McGeehan.

Mr. McGEEHAN. Thank you very much, Mr. Speaker.

Mr. Speaker, for my edification and the edificatiof the
members, but particularly the citizens of Philatiép would
the chairman give a brief explanation of this hkalhd its
implications for the future of the Philadelphia fi@Court?

Mr. MARSICO. Mr. Speaker, | will try to be brief.

The bill amends Title 42 that would reorganize the
Philadelphia Municipal Court to assume the funaiaf the
current Philadelphia Traffic Court. However, beaatisere are
currently two sitting traffic court judges whosefioés cannot
be eliminated prior to a constitutional amendmématlighing the
traffic court, the bill also provides for a tramsital period
where those two judges will continue to serve utiid end of
their terms as a member of the new traffic divisioithe

hmunicipal court. The transitional period will be pirace for the
period of time until a constitutional amendmentwiged on at
the polls.

During that transitional period, the bill estahbs then a
traffic division within the municipal court consisg of those
judges elected to the Traffic Court of Philadelppréor to the
effective date of the legislation. Any vacancieswcing on the
traffic court are not to be filled. The bill addsa municipal
court judgeships to replace traffic court judgeship be
eliminated.

In addition, the president judge of the municipalirt will be
permitted to appoint an intermediate number of ingar
examiners to hear cases concerning traffic infoasti The
hearing officers to be added to the municipal cod not be
lawyers, but in the event they are not lawyers,y tiheust
complete and pass a relevant course of trainin@r pto
assuming their positions. This would be consisteith the
current requirements for traffic court judges.

At the end of the transitional period, the traffiwision will
expire, and instead, the Philadelphia Municipal €owill
assume the current jurisdiction of the traffic dowver
prosecutions for summary offenses arising under State
Vehicle Code, Title 75, or any ordinance of a podit
subdivision enacted pursuant to the Vehicle Code.

That is the summary of the bill.

Mr. McGEEHAN. Thank you very much, Mr. Speaker.

I may have missed, Mr. Speaker, because as adelildan,
| am louder at the microphone maybe than memberthef
Dauphin County delegation, but the number of hegnafficers
are not spelled out in the current bill; that leanie to the
discretion of the president judge?

the gentleman,
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Mr. MARSICO. That is correct, Mr. Speaker.

Mr. McGEEHAN. | heard a statistic yesterday, Mpe8ker,
from a member of the Philadelphia delegation abthé
extraordinary humber of cases in which the curteffic court
hears every year, and | think it was in the tunel @ million
cases, traffic citations they hear a year. And meradment that
| offered prior to this, the number that | had seis 10, which
would — obviously with the arithmetic, 1.2 dividdxy 10 is
about 120,000 cases. | am wondering, Mr. Speakih, tveir
equal or should | say their commensurate partreerdistrict
justice, is there — if you have the knowledge — Hwerage
number of cases a district judge hears as opposedhtt
currently an average traffic court judge hears. Whan saying,
Mr. Speaker, my question is, the adequacy of thebar that is
going to be applied to these hearing officers, wiverhave the
extraordinary number of traffic cases that are theasery year
in Philadelphia, is there any equal in this Staté whether this
bill should have spelled that number out given
extraordinarily high volume of traffic citationsahthe court has
to hear?

Mr. MARSICO. Well, Mr. Speaker, the number that swf
given yesterday is wrong; that number is wrondabt, | have a
report here from the Philadelphia Traffic Court eifs
2012 Annual Report, which says that actually theurtq
"...actually adjudicated 205,098 citations," not dlion-plus.

Mr. McGEEHAN. Thank you for the correctior
Mr. Speaker.

Mr. Speaker, is the salary enunciated in thisdsllvell?

Mr. MARSICO. Mr. Speaker, the salary of the hegri
officers is not spelled out.

Mr. McGEEHAN. Thank you, Mr. Speaker.

Mr. Speaker, | had a question about the curreagdeof the
traffic court building and the implications to th&xpayers of
Philadelphia and to the Commonwealth. Currently rblg
Development Company owns the building at 8th andn§p
Garden and is 6 years into a 17-year lease frorfitise Judicial
District. Are there plans under this bill to recotlnye cost, or is
the Commonwealth on the hook for the remaining éary of
that lease?

Mr. MARSICO. Well, Mr. Speaker, that was a poitfittbe
hearing that we had in Philadelphia, as you remenibieose
leases will not be affected. So that was obvioashoncern of
ours as well, and as you know, we pointed thataek then at
the hearing. So it will not be affected.

Mr. McGEEHAN. | appreciate the period of interrtiga.

| would like to be recognized to speak on theitskIf.

The SPEAKER pro tempore. The gentleman is in oeaet
may proceed.

Mr. McGEEHAN. Thank you very much, Mr. Speaker.

I will not repeat much of what | said yesterdayatbmy
feelings about Philadelphia being singled out aseaample
when there are plenty of examples around the Comraalth
of judicial misconduct. | do have an overarchingpugh,
concern with SB 334, and it concerns the questfdalong the
public's right away from choosing judges and wrestthat
control away from the public and putting it intossentially
under this bill, one person, the president judgéhefmunicipal
court. | have a fundamental problem with taking ghlic's
right away and wresting that control into someonovhas,
under this bill, no constraints on who is appoirtiedear traffic
citations in the city of Philadelphia.

a

Mr. Speaker, the debate has gone on, in the 26s ytbat
I have been in this building, about merit selectionl about the
replacement of the public's ability to choose jugjgaking the
public's right to choose who represents them — ket is in
this body or whether it is in any level of the jcidry — and
placing it into the hands of elites who really am answerable
to anybody. This, in my estimation, is essentiallyat SB 334
is doing. It is taking away the fundamental rigfitcgizens of
Philadelphia to choose their judges, to choose dars their
cases. And we may say, well, it is only traffic douvho cares
about it. Well, as you and | know and the publidekéng and
listening knows, that has a real effect on whetheu can
perform your job, whether you can go about youtydaiisiness
— whether that is grocery shopping, whether thamaking
necessary medical appointments, whether that isingcyour
kids up from school. It has real consequences, girigbmore
consequences than any other level of the judiciarythis
h€ommonwealth. So it is vitally important that theibfic
continues to exercise their ability to pick the gad who hear
those cases.

The criticism has been, well, the public reallypét engaged;
they do not know who is running for office. And many
instances, | would agree with them on many levdlsour
judiciary, whether we are talking about the Suprebmairt or
whether we are talking about the traffic court mtritt justices.
, Many of us do not know who they are.

And if | can be honest, my own father, his longexence as
a voter, | will tell you his parameters for choagindges, if he

nis not familiar. He is a proud Irishman, and whendwoes into

the booth and is unfamiliar with the judges, hekpithe Irish
names first. And | am sure it is not unique to raghér. We all
are proud of our heritage. We are all proud of mgion, so
many people vote regionally. Many people vote agiogr to

t gender. Many people vote according to their ethaickground.
Many people vote according to their racial backgabuThat is
not unusual.

And | will tell you why that is important, becaushe
reformers have left out an important point in di&sian, a
discussion about this bill and a discussion abceritrselection,
that kind of thinking when we vote for people we mi know.
We choose people who reflect us, that reflect wheeelive,
that reflect the values we share, to reflect ofer dixperience.
That is vitally important to the faith we have iardocracy. That
is vitally important to reflect our values in thewts and in
public offices.

So when we take away the rights of citizens tooskoand
leave it to the hands of an unanswerable one iddalj as it
does under this bill, we should be very carefulubshere it
goes from here, about whether we legitimize thaingheaded
approach to choosing who represents us in any |efel
government. Under this bill, the president judge the
municipal court does not have to take into effdw total
makeup of the city of Philadelphia, does not havéake into
consideration the racial makeup, the ethnic makéhegender
makeup, the geographic makeup of the county. Ehatong in
this case and it is wrong in any other case.

Mr. Speaker, of course there are problems. Of smtinere
are problems in traffic court. Of course there preblems in
every level of government. But taking away the pespight to
choose is not the answer. It is not the answehi® firoblem
and it is not the answer to any other problemsiyn ather level
of government, and | ask for a negative vote.
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The SPEAKER pro tempore. The Chair thanks
gentleman and recognizes the gentleman, Mr. Vitabm
Delaware County.

Waives off? Thank you.

The gentleman, Mr. Carroll, from Luzerne County
recognized.

He waives off, Frank?

The gentleman, Mr. Thomas, is recognized.

Mr. THOMAS. Thank you, Mr. Speaker.

Mr. Speaker, may | interrogate the — | want to Sagnsor of
the bill, but the advocate for the bill?

The SPEAKER pro tempore. The gentleman has agee
interrogation. You may proceed, Mr. Thomas.

Mr. THOMAS. Thank you, Mr. Speaker.

Mr. Speaker, as you and | heard during your hegaiim
Philadelphia County, there are 140-some employdes kad
nothing to do with the bad actions of several peoplt
Philadelphia Traffic Court. In fact, it was saidaththese
140-some employees are good workers, have famifiese
responsibilities, and that some way or anothery gfeould be
taken into consideration.

And so my first question is, has SB 334 addrested
adverse impact this bill is going to have on thdg®-some
employees?

Mr. MARSICO. Well, Mr. Speaker, looking at the Ibithe
bill does not say anything about the employees. ¢l@n at the
hearing Judge Glazer did mention that the employersd not
be affected. There would not be any reduction. Da yecall
that, Mr. Speaker?

Mr. THOMAS. No. | did not hear the last part.

Mr. MARSICO. Judge Glazer—

The SPEAKER pro tempore. Will the gentleman sudpen

Members, please clear the aisles, take your sEaésperiod
of interrogation is impeded by their inability tedr each other.

You may proceed.

Mr. MARSICO. Mr. Speaker, Judge Glazer at the imeal
mentioned that those employees would not be affeet¢here
would not be a reduction in the number of employees

Mr. THOMAS. So, Mr. Speaker, and as you know and \
are a very learned member of this body, unless noeige for
something, then we cannot really guarantee anythimghat
correct? And—

The SPEAKER pro tempore. Will the gentleman ple
suspend.

It is apparent that that is not a question reletathe bill.

Mr. THOMAS. Well, let me rephrase it.

The SPEAKER pro tempore. The gentleman may rephras

Mr. THOMAS. Is there anything in SB 334 th
memorializes Judge Glazer's advocacy for retainthgse
140-some employees?

Mr. MARSICO. Mr. Speaker, the answer is no. Howeve
is in the written testimony, the record of the &imty hearing
held back in March.

Mr. THOMAS. Mr. Speaker, you mentioned earlierotigh
an earlier speaker, that there are long-term cotstrim place,
one regarding the utilization of the building ah &nd Spring
Garden, and secondly, the computer contract. Arldought
| heard you say that SB 334 will not impact eitbee of those
long-term contracts.

the So my question is, how will SB 334 avoid impactihgse
contracts, because they have conditions and citeunoss that
have to be satisfied. So how does SB 334 not imihaste two
long-term contracts?

is  Mr. MARSICO. Mr. Speaker, the bill is solid on thasue.
However, once again, Judge Glazer mentioned thaseth
contracts would not be affected; they would corginu

Mr. THOMAS. So, Mr. Speaker, if that is correcehy it is
arguable to conclude that SB 334 articulates howiaipal
court will function in the interim until SB 334 fally vetted. So
in other words, everything will be transferred ot@municipal

dcourt.

And so my question is, if the functions of trafficurt will be
transferred over to municipal court as outlinedsB 334, how
do we protect or how do we avoid a breach of cahtvéth
respect to the lease on the traffic court building?

Mr. MARSICO. Mr. Speaker—

Mr. THOMAS. Or will the county just have to payrfthat
until something happens?

Mr. MARSICO. Mr. Speaker, response to the quesisotie
operations of the court will continue to be adntiisd by the
courts. And so your question, there is nothinghe bill that
addresses — the bill addresses, organizes the lsoudoes not
go into specific contracts, private contracts amdh like that, or
should not.

Mr. THOMAS. Mr. Speaker, the question that | rdise
yesterday. As you know, we had a primary in Philalia
County. There are two Republicans who made it thinothe
primary. One of those Republicans represents theonity
interest of the Republican Party in Philadelphiau@g. On the
other side, there are two — three Democrats whoedinmough
the primary, one of which received almost 28,00@esoand
who is a member of — a respected local in many af o
communities.

How does SB 334, what does SB 334 say to the Riepnb
candidates who came through the primary and the doeats
who came through the primary?

Mr. MARSICO. Mr. Speaker, SB 334 would eliminatest
judgeships.

Mr. THOMAS. So, Mr. Speaker, the labor leader dhd
representative of the minority component of the ntgu
Republican Party, they can just eat their losseskaep going.

hdls that what we are saying?

Mr. MARSICO. Mr. Speaker, once again, the judgestire
eliminated, so there will be no elections for tiaffourt taking
place because there will no longer be positionsséaneone to
be elected to a judgeship.

Mr. THOMAS. Mr. Speaker, my last big question, ahdt
is, | know that this is not a bill you authoredt bs the majority
chairman, in partnership with the minority chairmamve
supported SB 334. And so my question is, is thasgheng that
we can glean from SB 334 that will address the jerob that
currently face traffic court judges in Philadelphiand | guess,
| guess to clarify it a little bit further, one dfe judges that is
under indictment and possible prosecution is a stege out of
Chester County who was brought into Philadelphiair®p to
fill a vacancy.

Mr. Speaker, with respect to SB 334, is there langt from
which we can glean as policymakers that would deéti that
situation or that situation occurring in the futtire

At
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Mr. MARSICO. Mr. Speaker, if | understand the digs
well, my response would be, we are going to elit@intne
traffic court in Philadelphia, so there would nat & problem
then for traffic court in Philadelphia.

Mr. THOMAS. And | guess what | was asking, Mr. Sker
— SB 334 eliminates the institution, not the pepplkecause bag
actors can be found anywhere. But SB 334, if | ustded it,
would eliminate the institution or the establishemmmunity
court in Philadelphia County, and so to that emdy would that
address the actions of people who are subjectinghe are
facing Federal prosecution right now?

Mr. MARSICO. Mr. Speaker, once again, it will elimte
the traffic court and it would be the Philadelpttunicipal
Court, which has had a clean record.

Mr. THOMAS. And, Mr. Speaker, how does SB 334 line
with that constitutional prescription that callg the existence]
of a community court?

Mr. MARSICO. If | understand the question, | willy to
respond this way. There really is not an obligatimestablish a
community court. There would be the Philadelphianiipal
Court; that is what is in the legislation.

Mr. THOMAS. So that the Philadelphia Municipal Gby
will become the community court?

Mr. MARSICO. Once again, no, it would just be t
municipal court, the Philadelphia Municipal Court.

Mr. THOMAS. So this will in effect eliminate theistence
of this community court, unless we are empoweringhicipal
court to become the community court.

Mr. MARSICO. |
Mr. Speaker, | mean, there is no community court.

Mr. THOMAS. So, Mr. Speaker, your conclusion isatth
there is no and has never been a community cour
Philadelphia County?

The SPEAKER pro tempore. Mr. Thomas, | think t
gentleman, the chairman of the Judiciary Committbas
answered the question six or seven times with bbgithe
same answer, so | am not sure—

Mr. THOMAS. So, Mr. Speaker, your instruction gsrhove
on. So let me move on.

The SPEAKER pro tempore. Thank you, Mr. Thomas.

Mr. THOMAS. SB 334 provides that in the interingdning
examiners will receive about — what is it, $90,@0@ear?

Mr. MARSICO. Mr. Speaker, once again, the legislat
does not specify a salary, does not.

Mr. THOMAS. So SB 334 has no mention of salaries?

Mr. MARSICO. Mr. Speaker, that is correct.

Mr. THOMAS. Okay. Then, Mr. Speaker, under currg
arrangement, traffic court judges receive about@®Da year.

Mr. MARSICO. Mr. Speaker, approximately $90,00tattis
correct.

Mr. THOMAS. Mr. Speaker, what is the annual saléoy
magistrates, an average?

Mr. MARSICO. Mr. Speaker, | really do not know.

Mr. THOMAS. Mr. Speaker, under current arrangerag
municipal court judges receive about $109,000 a.yiksathat
correct?

The SPEAKER pro tempore. Will the gentleman Kking
suspend.

The gentleman, Mr. Marsico, previously answere@
question. He did not know the answer. But | migihtl ahat if
you do know the answer, it really is an incorreicte | of
guestioning if you know the answer to your own dioes. The

do not know if you understand.

purpose of interrogation is to ask questions inclwvhjou have
no idea what the answer may be.

Mr. THOMAS. Trust me, Mr. Speaker, | stand for
understanding. | do not stand here knowing the ars\wo the
guestions that | am raising.

The SPEAKER pro tempore. Mr. Thomas, you may pedce
with interrogation if you wish.

Mr. THOMAS. Thank you. Thank you, Mr. Speaker.

Mr. Speaker, the speaker and |, and | guess #iefais can
learn now that municipal court judges are receivaimput a
hundred and seventy-some thousand dollars a yeder uthe
current arrangement — a little bit less than commpie@as court
judges. And so, Mr. Speaker, my question is, hoesdsB 334
transfer the responsibilities of traffic court taumicipal court,
require examiners who must be lawyers and membfetheo
Pennsylvania bar, and how does 334 resolve theliconf
between these interim hearing examiners who wilideeiving
$90,000 a year working next to other people whodamiag the
same thing and receiving about a hundred and sggente
thousand dollars? How do we resolve that natunaflico which
exists in SB 334?

The SPEAKER pro tempore. Will the gentleman sudpen

Is that a direct question in relation to—
he Mr. THOMAS. Yes.

The SPEAKER pro tempore. —interrogation, or aocal y
trying to make a summation point?

Mr. THOMAS. No. | am asking the question of howedo
SB 334 — since 334 talks about transferring theerimt
responsibilities of traffic court to municipal cownd that the
transferring of responsibilities will involve sorhétlg new
called traffic court hearing examiners who will dénthe traffic
mmatters which were normally with traffic court, ansb
recognizing that under municipal court rules, yawéto be an
hattorney and a member of the bar in order to w&k. my

guestion is, how does SB 334 resolve the natunaflicb that
will exist between these proposed hearing examiramnd
municipal court judges on the issue of salary?

Mr. MARSICO. Well, Mr. Speaker, that was a veryndp
question, but the bill— There is no conflict. Tii# sets up the
qualifications of a hearing officer. And, Mr. Speakif | can
just mention that we have a fiscal note, a noté ¢hlis to your
concerns. The fiscal note on SB 334 indicates tixgrneld be a
$311,000 saving to the General Fund if this bilmplemented.

Mr. THOMAS. Okay. So there is $311,000 that wik b
available, because | do not want a situation, atiink you do
not want a situation, where one lawyer who has tsedpected

ento the same level of training is receiving a salalynost
$50,000 less than the person sitting next to thEnere is an
implied problem in SB 334.
And let me close out my interrogation with thistlguestion.
Is it true that SB 334 will be going back to then&e?
Mr. MARSICO. Mr. Speaker, yes, it will go back the
Senate. It has been amended, yes.
Mr. THOMAS. Okay, Mr. Speaker.
And, Mr. Speaker, | conclude my interrogation, dedme
just offer a few comments.
ily The SPEAKER pro tempore. The gentleman has coaedlud
his interrogation and may proceed with final rensark

th  Mr. THOMAS. The majority chairman and the minority
chairman have engaged in some heavy lifting, aadattthor of
the bill should thank you in a special way for mayito carry
this big bear, because it is a bear that doesinddmber one,

nt
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SB 334, if you look at the four corners of this gmeption, it
has nothing to do with the problems which curreritlge the
Philadelphia Traffic Court, nor is there anythimgSB 334 that
will provide you and | and the people of Philadépounty
with some assurance that this same thing will ragpen again,
Mr. Speaker, unless SB 334 implies that because ayeuan
attorney and a member of the bar that you caneel,shind we
all know that we cannot go that far.

So, Mr. Speaker, number one, SB 334 is going adte
problem that is not there. There is a problem,thatsolution to
it or a path to resolving it is not caught up in S84. And on
that particular reason, let me just kind of clobattout with
something most of us, if not all of us, just reegiva very good
report from the Chief Justice of the Pennsylvarn&esSupreme
Court, the Honorable Castille, and in his annupbrg there are
a number of cases in there that he has cited dsepns that
have occurred in the Pennsylvania judicial systénd he cited
a couple things. We talked about Luzerne County.
mentioned some other things that | did not evervkiadout.
But the most important thing was his instructions leow
important it is for us to work together to resojw®blems in a
real and smart way. The prescription in 334 is glq€ix that
will not solve the problem.

Number two, Mr. Speaker, there are numerous cesiriti
Pennsylvania where unemployment is well over 10cerer
I can run off, | could talk about Bedford. | couldlk about
York. | could talk about places in Delaware Couttgould talk
about other places where the unemployment is gréada the
national average and is systematically, systenyicattucturally
problematic in at least 10 counties. And so, Mre&er, we
also know that there have been over 114,000 Statderns,
statewide, that are now out of work.

And so, Mr. Speaker, we have 140-some workersha
Philadelphia Traffic Court system who, according Jodge
Glazer, had nothing to do with the madness thal fgace in
Philadelphia Traffic Court. In fact, Mr. Speakem ifact,
Mr. Speaker, some of the light pointed on the mobin traffic
court involved some of these 140 people who w
whistleblowers. If they had not stepped up and saithething
about things that they saw and knew, we would eovbere we
are today. So we have some of these 140-some petplere
whistleblowers. We have always said that whistlelgls
should have some protection. SB 334 destroys th#&omo
destroys the notion that even these whistlebloweils be
protected in this transformation period.

Thirdly, without provisions, without provisionsrfsaying to
the vendors of the two long-term contracts in Riglphia
County that you would be held harmless, there iging in
SB 334 that shields the county from a claim of bheaf
contract by transferring responsibilities over tamicipal court,
and once you transfer those responsibilities otleere is no
longer a need for a traffic court to hear thesetenst So there
are economic consequences arising out of the vagseand the
lack of clear instructions in SB 334 and the questiof
transformation.

MOTION TO RECOMMIT

Mr. THOMAS. And so, Mr. Speaker, for the economic
consequences, the decent, hardworking, some of widaght
be whistleblowers, and because of the overburdetfiag this
transformation will bring about, Mr. Speaker, leri® send this
bill back to the Judiciary Committee and work dubge areas
that have been raised by my comments and the absdribe

r majority person's inability to answer some of thqeestions.

And so | move to table this — send this bill backudiciary
to get those issues worked out before we senddt & the
Senate.

The SPEAKER pro tempore. Moved by the gentleman,
Mr. Thomas, that SB 334 be recommitted to the Janic
Committee.

On the question,
He Will the House agree to the motion?

The SPEAKER pro tempore. On that question and angpti
the gentleman, Mr. Marsico, is recognized.

Mr. MARSICO. Mr. Speaker, we had a hearing on thils
back in March. The Senate voted this bill out 5@1d think it
was 20 maybe to 1 or 2 voted out of our Judiciapyn@ittee.
The bill has been discussed, and so | oppose ttiermo

The SPEAKER pro tempore. The Chair thanks the
gentleman.

The minority leader, Mr. Dermody, is recognized e
motion to recommit to the Judiciary Committee.

Mr. DERMODY. Thank you, Mr. Speaker.

Mr. Speaker, it is clear after the debate thathasge had
today on this bill that there are certainly sigrafit problems
twith this bill. We have heard what it does to ttatevs of the
city of Philadelphia; it takes away their right select their
traffic court judges. And among other things, ites incredible
powers, that ought to be reviewed, to the presifleige of the
municipal court. There are so many problems with Itfll, it is
ereard to list them all, so it makes sense for usetad this back to

the Judiciary Committee where it can be amendedhab if
there are problems with traffic court, we can addréhem
properly and not with a bill that deprives the tigbf the voters
of the city of Philadelphia.

Thank you, Mr. Speaker.

The SPEAKER pro tempore. The Chair thanks the
gentleman.

LEAVE OF ABSENCE CANCELED

The SPEAKER pro tempore. The Chair recognizes the
presence on the floor of the gentleman, Mr. Frarded he will
be added to the master roll.

LEAVES OF ABSENCE

The SPEAKER pro tempore. The Chair also recognikes
minority leader, who requests a leave of absenae tlie
gentleman, Mr. WATERS, from Philadelphia Countydahe
gentleman, Mr. MATZIE, from Beaver County for theyd
Without objection, the leaves will be so granted.
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CONSIDERATION OF SB 334 CONTINUED

On the question recurring,
Will the House agree to the motion?

The following roll call was recorded:

Barbin
Bishop
Bizzarro
Boyle, B.
Boyle, K.
Bradford
Briggs
Brown, V.
Brownlee
Burns
Carroll
Clay
Cohen
Conklin
Costa, D.
Costa, P.
Cruz
Daley, P.
Davidson
Davis
Dean

Adolph
Aument
Baker
Barrar
Benninghoff
Bloom
Boback
Brooks
Brown, R.
Caltagirone
Causer
Christiana
Clymer
Corbin

Cox

Culver
Cutler
Daley, M.
Day
DelLissio
Delozier
Denlinger
DiGirolamo
Dunbar
Ellis
Emrick
English
Evankovich

Gergely
Godshall

Less than the majority having voted in the affitiviy the
qguestion was determined in the negative and théometas not
agreed to.

YEAS-83
Deasy Kim
DelLuca Kinsey
Dermody Kirkland
Donatucci Kortz
Evans Kula
Fabrizio Longietti
Farina Mahoney
Flynn Markosek
Frankel McCarter
Freeman McGeehan
Gainey McNeill
Galloway Miller, D.
Gibbons Mirabito
Goodman Miranda
Haluska Molchany
Hanna Mullery
Harhai Mundy
Harkins Neilson
Harris, J. Neuman
Kavulich O'Brien
Keller, W. Painter

NAYS-112
Everett Knowles
Farry Kotik
Fee Lawrence
Fleck Lucas
Gabler Mackenzie
Gillen Maher
Gillespie Major
Gingrich Maloney
Greiner Marshall
Grell Marsico
Grove Masser
Hackett McGinnis
Haggerty Mentzer
Hahn Metzgar
Harhart Millard
Harper Miller, R.
Harris, A. Milne
Heffley Moul
Helm Murt
Hennessey Mustio
Hess O'Neill
Hickernell Oberlander
James Payne
Kampf Peifer
Kauffman Petri
Keller, F. Pickett
Keller, M.K. Pyle
Killion Quinn

NOT VOTING-0

EXCUSED-8
Krieger Metcalfe
Matzie Miccarelli

Parker
Pashinski
Petrarca
Ravenstahl
Readshaw
Roebuck
Rozzi
Sabatina
Sainato
Samuelson
Santarsiero
Schlossberg
Schreiber
Snyder
Sturla
Thomas
Vitali
Wheatley
White
Youngblood

Rapp
Reed

Reese
Regan
Roae
Rock
Ross
Saccone
Sankey
Saylor
Scavello
Simmons
Sims
Smith
Sonney
Stephens
Stern
Stevenson
Swanger
Tallman
Taylor
Tobash
Toepel
Toohil
Truitt
Turzai
Vereb
Watson

Micozzie
Waters

On the question recurring,
Shall the bill pass finally?

The SPEAKER pro tempore. On that question, the
gentleman, Mr. Cohen, from Philadelphia is recogdiz

Mr. COHEN. Thank you, Mr. Speaker.

Mr. Speaker, will the chairman of the Judiciaryn@uoittee
consent to further interrogation?

The SPEAKER pro tempore. The gentleman has ageset,
you may proceed, Mr. Cohen.

Mr. COHEN. Thank you, Mr. Speaker.

Mr. Speaker, | have read this bill over and oved aver
again, and | am frankly puzzled by what seems to vewsy
confusing and very odd provisions of this bill.

Now, the current situation on the PhiladelphiaffleaCourt
is that there is one elected judge actually fumitig. | know
her. It is Christine Solomon, a constituent of miNew, she is
the only judge actually functioning because of dhoients.
Now, then we have three people who have won présaand
who are likely to win the election. And you add gkopeople
and the existing traffic court judge; that creagetotal of four
judges. And at first | read this, you talk aboutrfudges on the
municipal court in the traffic division, and it seed to me,
well, that is obvious. You take the one existindga who is not
accused of committing any crimes and you take lineet new
ones, and one plus three equals four. But thenrevéoid, well,
these elections of the people who are going todmimated are
not going to be held, and for the life of me, | wan find
anything in this bill canceling the existing elects, and | am
not at all certain that it is constitutional to ceh existing
elections where people have already filed nomigafiatitions
and have been picked by the voters of the resgegarties.
And then suddenly there is a — on the last pagbebill, page
7, we talk about the establishment of the trafficrt shall be
"...two judges: who are serving on the court on tffective
date of this subsection; and whose terms expir®ecember
31, 2017."

The SPEAKER pro tempore. Mr. Cohen?

Mr. COHEN. Yes.

The SPEAKER pro tempore. | apologize, but is thare
guestion there?

Mr. COHEN. Yes, Mr. Speaker.

The SPEAKER pro tempore. Okay.

Mr. COHEN. Yes. | am asking, Mr. Speaker, that thair
of the Judiciary Committee explain the discrepasciéow do
we have two courts— There is only one judge ontthffic
court who meets the requirements in section 1325 if we
abolish the three people being elected this yderetis only
going to be one judge who meets the traffic divisio
qualifications for the municipal court. Will the méeman
explain how we actually fill the slots on both thaffic division
of the municipal court and the two slots on thé&fitaourt?

Mr. MARSICO. Mr. Speaker, if | can understand the
question, fairly long and complicated, but thereoie active
judge—

The SPEAKER pro tempore. Will the gentleman please
suspend.

The Chair can barely hear the gentleman, Mr. Mardi do
not know how the rest of the members can hear.

Members, would you please take your seats. Thaok y

You may proceed.
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Mr. MARSICO. Once again, Mr. Speaker, there is acive
judge, three suspended without pay following thedictment,
and three suspended — three resigned — and ttaeeefiigned.

Mr. COHEN. So you are counting — so, Mr. Speakeu, are
counting the three suspended judges who are notseoving as
being among the four judges assigned to the divigib the
municipal court?

Mr. MARSICO. Mr. Speaker, that is correct.

Mr. COHEN. Thank you.

Now, the Supreme Court has removed them from peifag
their duties. Is that not correct?

Mr. MARSICO. Mr. Speaker, that is correct. They@deen
suspended without pay.

Mr. COHEN. So because they have been suspendaduwi
pay, they are not doing any work now? And the only—

The SPEAKER pro tempore. Will the gentleman sudpen

It appears that the gentleman is asking a quedtiah he
knows the answer, and the gentleman knows thattigaally
appropriate.

Mr. COHEN. Okay. Well, Mr. Speaker, | think we lea
arrived at an area of consensus, that there isamdy—

The SPEAKER pro tempore. The gentleman may coati
with interrogation, if he wishes.

Mr. COHEN. Okay. Thank you, Mr. Speaker.

Mr. Speaker, | think we have arrived at a consgrnthat
there is only one actually performing judge becausestart out
with seven, there are three who were suspendedhemnd are
three who have resigned. So that is six removed,ves have
one remaining.

Now, then how do we square that fact, which wehlagree
on now, with the language in 1121(2) which sayséeThaffic
Division..." of the Philadelphia Municipal Court "...sh
consist of four judges elected to the Traffic Couot
Philadelphia prior to the effective date of thisgmgaph. If a
vacancy in the Traffic Division occurs, the vacastwll not be
filled." How do we deal — how does the court oley flaw?

Mr. MARSICO. Mr. Speaker—

Mr. COHEN. They are not allowed to fill the vacgnc

Mr. MARSICO. These judges were suspended withayt p

Mr. COHEN. That is correct.

Mr. MARSICO. Okay. Yeah, | do not understand wiatir
guestion is. They were suspended without pay.

Mr. COHEN. Right, and the law mandates there bar f
judges, and we have only got one eligible judghtrigpw.

The SPEAKER pro tempore. Will the gentleman ple
suspend.

Will the gentleman kindly ask the question, alldve
gentleman, Mr. Marsico, to then answer, and them gan ask
another question.

Mr. COHEN. Okay. | did not think | was interrupgirthe
gentleman, Mr. Marsico, but if | was, | apologize.

The SPEAKER pro tempore. The gentleman may procee

Mr. COHEN. Does Mr. Marsico have a further answer?

Mr. MARSICO. Mr. Speaker, they have not been reetb
from office; they have been suspended without pémat is my
answer; that is it.

Mr. COHEN. Okay. Okay. That is what | thoughthbtght
you had answered the question.

Okay. Mr. Speaker, where does this bill abolish ¢kections
that are due to take place in November of 2013yhich the
primaries have nominated candidates?

Mr. MARSICO. Mr. Speaker, the bill eliminates thieree
positions, so it is not necessary then to havdielex

Mr. COHEN. Thank you.

Mr. Speaker, would it not take an amendment toBieetion
Code to eliminate the elections?

Mr. MARSICO. No.

Mr. COHEN. No? No.

That concludes my interrogation, Mr. Speaker.

gentleman. You may proceed on final remarks.

Mr. COHEN. Thank you.

Mr. Speaker, this legislation is extremely diffictio read
and extremely difficult to implement. It purports set off a
general division of the Philadelphia Municipal affic division,
rather, of the Philadelphia Municipal Court, but dteates
qualifications which there is only one person toveeon — my
constituent who is going to be the hardest worlimge in the
whole State with the entire traffic division to kelf. | have a
high respect for her, but | really doubt she isngdio be able to
adequately deal with the vast caseload before her.

The bill somehow abolishes offices, but it is okgar that it

nus doing that. This is extremely vague. | underdtahe
gentleman is dealing with a situation in which tlaets are
constantly changing, but | would think the beshgja—

MOTION TO RECOMMIT

Mr. COHEN. My first choice would be to have thelitiary
Committee do more work on it, but since the House diready
rejected that, | would move that this bill be recoitted to the
Transportation Committee.

from Philadelphia makes the motion to recommit S8 & the
Transportation Committee?
Mr. COHEN. That is correct, Mr. Speaker.

On the question,
Will the House agree to the motion?

The following roll call was recorded:

YEAS-86

o
Barbin Deasy Kim Painter

hgishop DelLuca Kinsey Parker
Bizzarro Dermody Kirkland Pashinski
Boyle, B. Donatucci Kortz Petrarca
Boyle, K. Evans Kotik Ravenstahl
Bradford Fabrizio Kula Readshaw
Briggs Farina Longietti Roebuck
Brown, V. Flynn Mahoney Rozzi
Brownlee Frankel Markosek Sabatina
Burns Freeman McCarter Sainato

i Carroll Gainey McGeehan Samuelson
Clay Galloway McNeill Santarsiero
Cohen Gibbons Miller, D. Schlossberg
Conklin Goodman Mirabito Schreiber
Costa, D. Haggerty Miranda Snyder
Costa, P. Haluska Molchany Sturla
Cruz Hanna Mullery Thomas
Daley, M. Harhai Mundy Vitali
Daley, P. Harkins Neilson Wheatley
Davidson Harris, J. Neuman White
Davis Kavulich O'Brien Youngblood
Dean Keller, W.

The SPEAKER pro tempore. The Chair thanks the

The SPEAKER pro tempore. The gentleman, Mr. Cohen,
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NAYS-109 there is a comprehensive, sensible solution worteid This
solution is neither comprehensive nor sensible, nor
Adolph Farry Lawrence Reed comprehensible
Aument Fee Lucas Reese o . L
Baker Fleck Mackenzie Regan | would urge again a "no” vote on this bill.
Barrar Gabler Maher Roae The SPEAKER pro tempore. The Chair thanks the
Benninghoff Gillen Major Rock gentleman and recognizes the gentlelady from Pdijbnib,
Bloom Gillespie Maloney Ross Ms. Bishop
Boback Gingrich Marshall S X y . . .
B?o:lfs GL[;?;; Mzrrzi:; Szrc,i(;;e Ms. BISHOP. Mr. Speaker, friends, Philadelphians,
Brown, R. Grell Masser Saylor Pennsylvanians, lend me your ears. | come to remlinof you
Caltagirone Grove McGinnis Scavello of three, all of you of three very important pointumber one,
gﬁ‘rji;ei;na :aaﬁﬁe“ n’\/?eetgg:rr ;‘::;“O”S SB 334 tells us three things. Number one, it tetisve do not
Clymer Harhart Millard Smith know how to select a traffic court judge. Numbeo it tells us
Corbin Harper Miller, R. Sonney we do not have anyone in Philadelphia honorableapable
Cox Harris, A. Milne Stephens enough to be a traffic court judge in Philadelpiiad three, it
Culver Heffley Moul Stern tells us that other counties are more honorablenaome capable
Cutler Helm Murt Stevenson . . . .
Day Hennessey Mustio Swanger of selecting a traffic court judge for Philadelphi@hat a
DelLissio Hess O'Neill Tallman shame. What a putdown on those of us who live i@ th
Delozier Hickernell Oberlander Taylor birthplace of our nation, Philadelphia, Pennsylaarkor all of
B%‘#g%?;o ig::re)f Ppef}grr‘e Tg:g;Sh us, this is one of the greatest putdowns you cea gs.
Dunbar Kauffman Petri Toohil So | am asking all of you, even though we do ratehcash
Ellis Keller, F. Pickett Truitt for kids, we have honor and we have integrity arel ave as
Emrick Keller, M.K. Pyle Turzai good as anybody else. So please vote "no" on SB Bdnk
English Killion Quinn Vereb ou
Evankovich Knowles Rapp Watson you. . .
Everett And there is an expression that says — may | haue
attention for a moment — the wheels of the guardsigslowly
NOT VOTING-0 but ever so finely. Thank you.
The SPEAKER pro tempore. The Chair thanks the kaay
EXCUSED-8 recognizes the gentleman, Mr. Thomas, for the skdame,
. _ from Philadelphia.
Gergely Krieger Metcalfe Micozzie . . .
Godshall Matzie Miccarelli Waters Mr. THOMAS. | am going to make this quick, Mr. Sjker.

Less than the majority having voted in the affitiviy the
guestion was determined in the negative and théometas not
agreed to.

On the question recurring,
Shall the bill pass finally?

The SPEAKER pro tempore. On that question, Mr. &Pois
recognized.

Mr. COHEN. Thank you. Thank you, Mr. Speaker.

Mr. Speaker, | am pleased that the vote totals stoavly
inching up in opposition to this bill on the subaiy motions.
| would urge that people in both parties vote agiathis bill on
final passage. This is a bad bill. At best, it isomfused bill. At
best, the inevitable litigation in the courts omRsylvania will
uphold the constitutionality of this bill. At beghe courts will
agree with the chairman of Judiciary's interpretatihat it is
possible to abolish elections in the middle of therthout
explicitly saying that that is what one is doingdawithout
amending the Election Code.

| am very skeptical that this legislation will géirough the
Pennsylvania court system unscathed. | think wesamnsewhat
abridging the Judiciary's power. We are certaidyidging the
constitutional rights of Philadelphia voters. | ibeé this
legislation is an overreaction to a terrible sené®vents. The
long-term public interests of the city of Philadgkp and the
State of Pennsylvania would be to have this bifedeed until

Mr. Speaker, a couple of my friends have said
cannot vote against SB 334 because it is goingd& bad for
you in front of the media, and | am rising to saybu a "no"
vote on SB 334 will not be a "yes" vote to the batk that took
place in Philadelphia Traffic Court. Let me saytthgain. A
"no" vote to SB 334 is not support or any condonanué the
bad stuff that took place in Philadelphia Countgtgeen the
State prosecution and Federal prosecution, thgbiisg to be
dealt with. So what we are voting "no" on reallythg inability
of SB 334 to deal with some specificity.

Number one, what is going to happen to the 140esom
employees who had nothing to do with this mess?, hew do
we ensure that vendors on the contracts on thdibgiland on
the computers, that they will not declare breactahse there
has been transformation of what is going on ate8th Spring
Garden? Three,
there were two Republican candidates, very goodlidates,
two Democratic candidates, who spent money — | kiwat a
couple of them put their homes up, mortgages, ytaatrd run
citywide for this. If we wanted to go down this tbas a way
for solution, we should have done it last year, thit year, and
we should have said something to these candidatiesebthey
filed papers, took out mortgages, and put theielihood on
risk. It is not Republican or Democrat; it is pemplt is people
who saw an opportunity and tried to do what we dskem to
do in seeking that opportunity.

SB 334 should provide some clarification on thatust of
these decent candidates who put themselves at Nigkber
four, SB 334 needs to address how a million-andesocases are
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going to be transferred over to another court thatearing a
million-and-some cases. Municipal court is overleumed today
without the traffic court division. SB 334 providesome
leeway, but not enough to deal with the transfgrrof the
traffic division to municipal court.

And last but not least, Mr. Speaker, the people
Philadelphia, the people of Philadelphia need toespected. If
what you want in your county, if it is importantrfgou to say
something about what happens in your county, thkase, let
the people of Philadelphia have something to sayatvhat is
going on in Philadelphia County. So do not justtg¢ha door on
1.5 million people in Philadelphia County who netmd be
involved in this process. And for those five reaso
Mr. Speaker, vote "no" on SB 334 and continue émdt stand
with the majority leader, the minority leader, atithe people
who have stood up and said that this mess in Riiphth
County needs to stop. But there is nothing in héa will
change, add, or take away the State and/or the réle
prosecution that is under way for these people twdnee done
bad acts in Philadelphia County.

So for those five reasons, | urge my colleaguebath sides
of the aisle to vote "no" on SB 334 and let usigeight with
reforming the traffic court in Philadelphia Counfyhank you.

The SPEAKER pro tempore. The Chair thanks
gentleman and recognizes the minority leader, Mrniddy.

Mr. DERMODY. Thank you, Mr. Speaker.

Mr. Speaker, we have heard over the last few d@re
debating the fate of the Philadelphia Traffic Cowe have
talked about issues that you would not want tolsae happen
in any one of your districts. We have talked about bills, and
this SB 334 in particular that we are debating yods
something you would never want to have happen, would
never let happen in any of your districts. Thid kélkes the
rights of the Philadelphia voters away from seflegtitheir
traffic court judges, and what it does is, it pktiee ability, the
power, to appoint those judges or hearing examjriergives
that power to the president judge of the municipalirt. It
allows the president judge to set salaries. Thezena salaries
set. There are no requirements for the number ddgs set.
There is no accountability whatsoever. This is qradge run
amok, this is patronage gone wild, without any actability
with the voters. This is something you would nelsrhappen
in any one of your districts, in any one of youuntes, to let &
president judge select without any qualificationkatoever
hearing examiners, the number of hearing examthetswill be
involved, and what their salaries will be. One gexaminer
could make $100,000. He could hire another heagxaminer
who could make $30,000.

Mr. Speaker, this bill makes no sense. It treascitizens of
Philadelphia as second-class citizens. We shoutd \rmo" on
this bill. If you want to reform traffic court, ithere are
problems with the traffic court in Philadelphia, wieould craft
a bill that solves the problem, has accountabibityd does not
punish the voters of Philadelphia.

Thank you, Mr. Speaker.

The SPEAKER pro tempore. The Chair thanks
gentleman.

On the question recurring,

Shall the bill pass finally?

The SPEAKER pro tempore. Agreeable to the pronsiof
the Constitution, the yeas and nays will now betak

of The following roll call was recorded:

YEAS-114

Adolph Everett Lawrence Reese
Aument Farry Lucas Regan
Baker Fee Mackenzie Roae
Barrar Fleck Maher Rock

h Benninghoff Gabler Major Ross
Bloom Gillen Maloney Sabatina
Boback Gillespie Marshall Saccone
Brooks Gingrich Marsico Sankey
Brown, R. Greiner Masser Saylor
Caltagirone Grell McGinnis Scavello

j%auser Grove Mentzer Simmons

hristiana Hackett Metzgar Sims

Clymer Hahn Millard Smith
Corbin Harhart Miller, R. Sonney
Costa, D. Harper Milne Stephens
Cox Harris, A. Moul Stern
Culver Heffley Murt Stevenson
Cutler Helm Mustio Swanger

thay Hennessey O'Neill Tallman
Dean Hess Oberlander Taylor
Delissio Hickernell Payne Tobash
Delozier James Peifer Toepel
Denlinger Kampf Petri Toohil
DiGirolamo Kauffman Pickett Truitt
Dunbar Keller, F. Pyle Turzai
Ellis Keller, M.K. Quinn Vereb
Emrick Keller, W. Rapp Vitali
English Killion Reed Watson
Evankovich Knowles

NAYS-81
Barbin DelLuca Kim O'Brien
Bishop Dermody Kinsey Painter
Bizzarro Donatucci Kirkland Parker
Boyle, B. Evans Kortz Pashinski
Boyle, K. Fabrizio Kotik Petrarca
Bradford Farina Kula Ravenstahl
Briggs Flynn Longietti Readshaw
Brown, V. Frankel Mahoney Roebuck
Brownlee Freeman Markosek Rozzi
Burns Gainey McCarter Sainato
Carroll Galloway McGeehan Samuelson
Clay Gibbons McNeill Santarsiero
Cohen Goodman Miller, D. Schlossberg
Conklin Haggerty Mirabito Schreiber
Costa, P. Haluska Miranda Snyder
Cruz Hanna Molchany Sturla
Daley, M. Harhai Mullery Thomas
Daley, P. Harkins Mundy Wheatley
Davidson Harris, J. Neilson White
Davis Kavulich Neuman Youngblood
Deasy
NOT VOTING-0
EXCUSED-8

the
Gergely Krieger Metcalfe Micozzie
Godshall Matzie Miccarelli Waters
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The majority required by the Constitution havingted in | Dermody Keller, F. Payne Wheatley
the affirmative, the question was determined in affemative | DiSIrolamo Keller, M.K.  Peifer White

. . onatucci Keller, W. Petrarca Youngblood

and the bill passed finally. Dunbar Killion Petri

Ordered, That the clerk return the same to theateewith
the information that the House has passed the saitte NAYS-0
amendment in which the concurrence of the Senatgjisgested.

NOT VOTING-0
RESOLUTION EXCUSED-8
Mrs. HARHART called ufHR 163, PN 1883gntitled: Gergely Krieger Metcalfe Micozzie
Godshall Matzie Miccarelli Waters

A Resolution directing the Joint State Governmeoin@ission to
identify existing evidence-based child abuse andlem¢ prevention

programs

in this Commonwealth and nationwide, eiteluthe

effectiveness and relative cost of these programd alentify

opportunities to integrate child abuse and negbeetvention methodsg

and approaches into Commonwealth programs andypolic

On the question,
Will the House adopt the resolution?

The following roll call was recorded:

YEAS-195
Adolph Ellis Kim Pickett
Aument Emrick Kinsey Pyle
Baker English Kirkland Quinn
Barbin Evankovich Knowles Rapp
Barrar Evans Kortz Ravenstahl
Benninghoff Everett Kotik Readshaw
Bishop Fabrizio Kula Reed
Bizzarro Farina Lawrence Reese
Bloom Farry Longietti Regan
Boback Fee Lucas Roae
Boyle, B. Fleck Mackenzie Rock
Boyle, K. Flynn Maher Roebuck
Bradford Frankel Mahoney Ross
Briggs Freeman Major Rozzi
Brooks Gabler Maloney Sabatina
Brown, R. Gainey Markosek Saccone
Brown, V. Galloway Marshall Sainato
Brownlee Gibbons Marsico Samuelson
Burns Gillen Masser Sankey
Caltagirone Gillespie McCarter Santarsiero
Carroll Gingrich McGeehan Saylor
Causer Goodman McGinnis Scavello
Christiana Greiner McNeill Schlossberg
Clay Grell Mentzer Schreiber
Clymer Grove Metzgar Simmons
Cohen Hackett Millard Sims
Conklin Haggerty Miller, D. Smith
Corbin Hahn Miller, R. Snyder
Costa, D. Haluska Milne Sonney
Costa, P. Hanna Mirabito Stephens
Cox Harhai Miranda Stern
Cruz Harhart Molchany Stevenson
Culver Harkins Moul Sturla
Cutler Harper Mullery Swanger
Daley, M. Harris, A. Mundy Tallman
Daley, P. Harris, J. Murt Taylor
Davidson Heffley Mustio Thomas
Davis Helm Neilson Tobash
Day Hennessey Neuman Toepel
Dean Hess O'Brien Toohil
Deasy Hickernell O'Neill Truitt
DelLissio James Oberlander Turzai
Delozier Kampf Painter Vereb
Deluca Kauffman Parker Vitali
Denlinger Kavulich Pashinski Watson

The majority having voted in the affirmative, theestion
was determined in the affirmative and the resotutivas
adopted.

REMARKS SUBMITTED FOR THE RECORD

The SPEAKER pro tempore. For what purpose does the
gentleman, Mr. Marsico, rise?

Mr. MARSICO. Mr. Speaker, for unanimous consent.

The SPEAKER pro tempore. The gentleman is recegniz
on unanimous consent.

Mr. MARSICO. | want to submit remarks for the redmn
SB 334. Thank you.

The SPEAKER pro tempore. The Chair thanks the
gentleman.

Mr. MARSICO submitted the following remarks foreth
Legislative Journal:

Mr. Speaker, over the last year, nine elected gadgof
Philadelphia's Traffic Court have been implicatedaiconspiracy that
involved frequent and pervasive ticket-fixing ate tiPhiladelphia
Traffic Court. These judges participated in a wmtead culture of
giving breaks on traffic citations to friends, féynithe politically
connected, and business associates.

According to FBI reports, the politically connedteegularly
contacted these judges seeking preferential tredtrom specific
tickets. Additionally, the judges were regularlyntacted by family,
friends, and associates seeking a break on tickbtsjudges accepted
these requests and either gave the preferentialniemt directly or
communicated the request to another judge to whenchse was
assigned.

Tickets were then fixed by either being dismissédding the
ticketholder not guilty, or finding the ticketholdguilty of a lesser
offense. In many cases, the ticketholder did neneappear in traffic
court, yet his ticket was fixed. As a result, thesetholders paid
lesser or no fines and costs and evaded the asssssimpoints on
their driver's records.

The result was a system of justice made for twtegmies of
citizens: the elite, whose political connectiong llem evade
responsibility for their actions; and everyone else

Mr. Speaker, this bill ends the embarrassment lufaéelphia's
Traffic Court.

This bill transfers the responsibilities of theilRtielphia Traffic
Court to the Philadelphia Municipal Court. It elimates the five traffic
court judgeships that are currently vacant becafisgiminal activity
by those judges. It moves the two remaining trafficirt judges who
have not been removed from office for corruptioméaw roles within
the municipal court, effectively shuttering the ffia court
immediately.
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There is no good reason for taxpayers to contiooéng the bill
for a court that is unnecessary and has becomebareassment to th
State's judicial system. No other city or countytlie State has a
independent traffic court, and the historic protdeai Philadelphia's
Traffic Court demonstrate that it is not neededdtesther.

The citizens of Philadelphia, like the citizens Bénnsylvania
everywhere, deserve a justice system that is falrevenhanded. Thig
bill was voted out of the Senate unanimously. Thiewas also voted
out of the House Judiciary Committee with broadaktigsan support.
| urge you now to support SB 334 and to give Pleilgklia’s citizens
the justice system they deserve.

| ask for your affirmative vote. Thank you.

REMARKS SUBMITTED FOR THE RECORD

The SPEAKER pro tempore. For what purpose does
gentlelady, Mrs. Harhart, rise? Unanimous conséffithout
objection, the lady is recognized.

Mrs. HARHART. Thank you, Mr. Speaker.

| want to thank everybody for their support on 63, and
| would like to submit my remarks for the recordhank you.

The SPEAKER pro tempore. The Chair thanks the .lg
Please kindly submit your remarks to the clerk.

Mrs. HARHART submitted the following remarks fonet
Legislative Journal:

HR 163 is based on a recommendation by the TasteFm Child
Protection.

The task force supported and recommended furthesideration of
evidence-based child abuse and neglect preventagrams.

HR 163 will direct the Joint State Government Cassion, which
prepared the task force's report, to:

o Identify successful existing prevention programs

o Evaluate the effectiveness and relative cost of
programs;

o Identify opportunities to incorporate child abu
and neglect prevention into existing programs 4
agency policies;

o Identify existing funding streams for preventio
and

0o Make recommendations on how to incentivize {

implementation of prevention programs.
A report would be issued to the majority and mityochairs of the
Children and Youth and Judiciary Committees withdhmonths.
The Joint State Government Commission was involiedhe
drafting of this resolution.

BILLS ON SECOND CONSIDERATION

The House proceeded to second consideratiddBofl319,
PN 1700,entitled:

An Act amending the act of May 28, 1937 (P.L.95%).265),
referred to as the Housing Authorities Law, furti@oviding for
powers of an authority.

On the question,
Will the House agree to the bill on second consitien?
Bill was agreed to.

* % %

The House proceeded to second consideratiddBofL363,
PN 1761 entitled:

An Act amending the act of November 26, 2008 (FGL2,
No0.135), known as the Abandoned and Blighted Ptgper
Conservatorship Act, further providing for defipitis, for initiation of
action, for appointment of conservator, for powensd duties of
conservator and for sale of property.

On the question,
Will the House agree to the bill on second corsitien?
the amendment

Mr. MASSER offered

No.A01928:

following

Amend Bill, page 1, line 7, by inserting after "senvator"
, for incurring indebtedness
Amend Bill, page 4, line 19, by inserting a bradxetore "The"
Amend Bill, page 4, lines 20 through 29, by strékiout "[.] or
has been" in line 20 and all of lines 21 througha8 inserting
.] The owner fails to present compelling evidettt&t he has made a
good faith effort, during the preceding 60-day gdrito sell the
dyproperty at a price which reflects the circumstan@ad market
conditions.
Amend Bill, page 4, line 30, by inserting a bradxetore
"building"
Amend Bill, page 4, line 30, by inserting after Ilding"
] property
Amend Bill, page 4, line 30, by inserting a bradiefore "an"
Amend Bill, page 4, line 30, by inserting after ising"
] a pending

Amend Bill, page 5, line 1, by inserting a brackefore the

period after "action”

Amend Bill, page 5, line 1, by inserting a brackger "action."

Amend Bill, page 5, lines 1 through 5, by strikimgt "For the

purposes of this paragraph” in line 1 and alloé$ 2 through 5 and

@ serting

by an individual or nongovernmental entity.
Amend Bill, page 5, line 22, by striking out "tife property is
n‘Qoned commercial,"
) Amend Bill, page 6, line 29, by inserting afteréthwhere it
roccurs the first time

most

he Amend Bill, page 6, line 29, by inserting afterriss "

nongovernmental
Amend Bill, page 8, lines 4 through 9, by strikimgt "After a
petition is filed, if the court proceeds" in lineadd all of lines 5
through 9 and inserting
A contract for sale entered into subsequent tofitimg of a petition
for conservatorship shall be subject to court apgroand to
reimbursement of costs incurred by the petitiomerpieparing and
filing the petition in accordance with the requients of section 4.

Amend Bill, page 8, line 16, by striking out "(b)(4and inserting

(c)(1) and (5)

Amend Bill, page 8, line 17, by striking out "arftbtsection is
amended by adding a subsection "

Amend Bill, page 9, lines 11 through 21, by strikiout all of
said lines and inserting
(c) Hearing on conservator's final plan for abaet-

(1) At the time the court appoints a conservatbe,
conservator may present and the court may apphevértal plan
for abatement. If no plan is presented at thatihgaa hearing
date on the conservator's final plan for abatenseall be set
within 120 days of the appointment.

* k k

the

b

h
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(5) At the time of the hearing, all parties shhb# The following roll call was recorded:
allowed to comment on the plan, and the court stedde all
comments into consideration when assessing théfigof the YEAS-195
plan and the proposed financing. In making its sssent, the
court shall give reasonable regard to the consergal Adolph Ellis Kim Pickett
determination of the scope and necessity of worke@one for| Aument Emrick Kinsey Pyle
the rehabilitation or demolition of the building &pproving the| Baker English Kirkland Quinn
final plan and in approving the costs of consemsitip and sale| Barbin Evankovich Knowles Rapp
of the property. Barrar Evans Kortz Ravenstahl
Amend Bill, page 9, line 23, by striking out "Secti where it Benninghoff Everett Kotik Readshaw
- - : Bishop Fabrizio Kula Reed
occurs the geei?g?];'?(%)agg dlrzi)eglnnc? Bizzarro Farina Lawrence Reese
! Bloom Farr Longietti Regan
Amend Bill, page 9, by inserting between lines 2d a5 Boback Feey Luc%s Rgae
Section 8. Incurring indebtedness. Boyle, B. Fleck Mackenzie Rock
* ok ok Boyle, K. Flynn Maher Roebuck
(b) Liens.—In order to facilitate the borrowing foinds for the| Bradford Frankel Mahoney Ross
costs of rehabilitation, the court may grant ptipstatus to a lien [orl Briags Freeman Major Rozzi.
security interest with priority over all other Iemvith the exception of Brooks Gabler Maloney Sabatina
. . . - Brown, R. Gainey Markosek Saccone
municipal or other governmental liens, providedwhweer, that prior to Brown V. Galloway Marshall Sainato
granting a priority lien, the court has found thafllen to secure| grownlee Gibbons Marsico Samuelson
payment on a debt incurred for purposes authonizeter this chapte] Burns Gillen Masser Sankey
provided that: Caltagirone Gillespie McCarter Santarsiero
(1) [The] the conservator sought to obtain theessary | Carroll Gingrich McGeehan Saylor
financing from the senior, nongovernmental lienleocout the | Causer Goodman McGinnis Scavello
lienholder declined to provide financing for reasble | Christiana Greiner McNeill Schlossberg
improvements or other costs of rehabilitation omsmnable| S Grell Mentzer Schreiber
] Clymer Grove Metzgar Simmons
terms[.]. and Cohen Hackett Millard Sims
(2) [Lien] lien priority is necessary in order teduce | conkiin Haggerty Miller, D. Smith
another lender to provide financing on reasonabiag. Corbin Hahn Miller, R. Snyder
[(c) Lien status of rehabilitation expenses.—SHotlle senior| Costa, D. Haluska Milne Sonney
lienholder agree to provide financing for the casftsehabilitation, any| Costa, P. Hanna Mirabito Stephens
funds lent to cover the costs shall be deemed tadded to the seniof COX Harhai Miranda Stern
lienholder's preexisting first lien.] Cruz Harhart Molchany Stevenson
. %% Culver Harkins Moul Sturla
Amend Bill, page 10, lines 9 through 12, by strjiout Dley. M. Hame A Mundy  Talman
“[Municipal] The principal on all State and munialpin line 9 and all | pajey, p. Harris, J. Murt Taylor
of lines 10 through 12 and inserting Davidson Heffley Mustio Thomas
[Municipal or other governmental liens.] Liens tie | Davis Helm Neilson Tobash
Commonwealth, liens for unpaid property taxes gnday Hennessey Neuman Toepel
properly recorded municipal liens. Beaﬂ :?Sks ! gﬁrifﬁn TTOQt?”
Amend Bill, page 10, lines 17 and 18, by striking trequestin easy . ickerne el it
the" in line 17 andpaﬁJ of line 18 and inserting g " ’ DeLissio James Oberlander Turzai
. = S Delozier Kampf Painter Vereb
preparing and filing the petition in accordancéwthe Deluca Kauffman Parker Vitali
requirements of section 4. Denlinger Kavulich Pashinski Watson
Amend Bill, page 10, line 26, by inserting a bradkefore "(8)" Dermody Keller, F. Payne Wheatley
Amend Bill, page 10, line 27, by inserting a brackier DiGirolamo Keller, M.K. Peifer White
"conservatorship." Donatucci Keller, W. Petrarca Youngblood
Dunbar Killion Petri
On the question, NAYS—_0
Will the House agree to the amendment?
NOT VOTING-0
The SPEAKER pro tempore. On that question, theirCha
recognizes the gentleman, Mr. Masser. EXCUSED-8
Mr. MASSER. Thank you, Mr. Speaker.
This amendment makes no substantive changes. dnis Gergely Krieger Metcalfe Micozzie
agreed-upon amendment. It just clarifies provisiortae bill. | S°dsha! Matzie Miccarell Waters
The SPEAKER pro tempore. The Chair thanks the

gentleman and recognizes the gentleman, Mr. Taylor.
Mr. TAYLOR. Thank you, Mr. Speaker.
This is an agreed-to amendment, and | urge itptamo
The SPEAKER pro tempore. The Chair thanks
gentleman.

On the question recurring,
Will the House agree to the amendment?

The majority having voted in the affirmative, theestion
was determined in the affirmative and the amendmeas
thggreed to.

On the question,
Will the House agree to the bill on second corsitien as
amended?
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Bill as amended was agreed to. Daley, P. Harris, J. Murt Taylor
Davidson Heffley Mustio Thomas
. . . Davi Hel Neil Tobash
(Bill as amended will be reprinted.) DZ;'S H:nmnessey Ne;?]?an go?ef)el
Dean Hess O'Brien Toohil
Deasy Hickernell O'Neill Truitt
SUPPLEMENTAL CALENDAR A Delissio James Oberlander Turzai
Delozier Kampf Painter Vereb
BILLS ON THIRD CONSIDERATION peluca Kauffman Parker vial
Denlinger Kavulich Pashinski Watson
. . . Dermod Keller, F. Payne Wheatle
The House proceeded to third considerationS& 196, DiGiromﬁqo Keller, M.K. pehé/er White Y
PN 716,entitled: Donatucci Keller, W. Petrarca Youngblood
Dunbar Killion Petri
An Act amending the act of March 1, 1988 (P.L.82).1%),
known as the Pennsylvania Infrastructure Investnfarthority Act, NAYS-0
further providing for definitions, for financial sistance and for annua
report. NOT VOTING-0
On the question, EXCUSED-8
Will the House agree to the bill on third consaten?
Bill was agreed to. Gergely Krieger Metcalfe Micozzie
Godshall Matzie Miccarelli Waters

(Bill analysis was read.)

The SPEAKER pro tempore. This bill has been cansid
on three different days and agreed to and is nowfiial

passage.

The question is, shall the bill pass finally?

Agreeable to the provisions of the Constitutidie yeas and

nays will now be taken.

The following roll call was recorded:

YEAS-195
Adolph Ellis Kim Pickett
Aument Emrick Kinsey Pyle
Baker English Kirkland Quinn
Barbin Evankovich Knowles Rapp
Barrar Evans Kortz Ravenstahl
Benninghoff Everett Kotik Readshaw
Bishop Fabrizio Kula Reed
Bizzarro Farina Lawrence Reese
Bloom Farry Longietti Regan
Boback Fee Lucas Roae
Boyle, B. Fleck Mackenzie Rock
Boyle, K. Flynn Maher Roebuck
Bradford Frankel Mahoney Ross
Briggs Freeman Major Rozzi
Brooks Gabler Maloney Sabatina
Brown, R. Gainey Markosek Saccone
Brown, V. Galloway Marshall Sainato
Brownlee Gibbons Marsico Samuelson
Burns Gillen Masser Sankey
Caltagirone Gillespie McCarter Santarsiero
Carroll Gingrich McGeehan Saylor
Causer Goodman McGinnis Scavello
Christiana Greiner McNeill Schlossberg
Clay Grell Mentzer Schreiber
Clymer Grove Metzgar Simmons
Cohen Hackett Millard Sims
Conklin Haggerty Miller, D. Smith
Corbin Hahn Miller, R. Snyder
Costa, D. Haluska Milne Sonney
Costa, P. Hanna Mirabito Stephens
Cox Harhai Miranda Stern
Cruz Harhart Molchany Stevenson
Culver Harkins Moul Sturla
Cutler Harper Mullery Swanger
Daley, M. Harris, A. Mundy Tallman

The majority required by the Constitution havingted in
the affirmative, the question was determined in affemative
and the bill passed finally.

Ordered, That the clerk return the same to theat®ewith
the information that the House has passed the saitheut
amendment.

* k *

The House proceeded to third considerationH&f 1287,
PN 1943,entitled:

An Act amending the act of June 13, 1967 (P.L.34.21l), known
as the Public Welfare Code, providing for electeopiior approval for
Medicaid.

On the question,
Will the House agree to the bill on third consat@n?
Bill was agreed to.

(Bill analysis was read.)

The SPEAKER pro tempore. This bill has been cansid
on three different days and agreed to and is nowfimal
passage.

The question is, shall the bill pass finally?

On that question, the gentleman, Mr. Cutler, mgnized.

Mr. CUTLER. Thank you, Mr. Speaker.

Very briefly, | just wanted to thank a couple plops we
worked on this issue. The gentleman from the 19#triot was
the original champion of this issue. We had worltesl last two
terms on it, and | wanted to note his support gopteciation.
Additionally, | want to just thank the gentleladyofn the
194th District and her amendment yesterday thattwen
unanimously regarding the cost and fiscal impattsvould
certainly appreciate an affirmative vote to ensiinat we can
increase access to mental health drugs for thodiwiduals
currently enrolled in the programs. Thank you.

The SPEAKER pro tempore. The Chair thanks the

gentleman and recognizes the gentleman, Mr. Makkose
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Mr. MARKOSEK. Thank you, Mr. Speaker.

Mr. Speaker, | respectfully rise to oppose thlk bcertainly
understand the sponsor's well-intended ideas vel&di this bill,
but HB 1287 includes language that weakens the Drapat of
Public Welfare's ability to manage the medical siasice
prescription drug benefit. Under HB 1287, preferradd
nonpreferred drugs prescribed by psychiatrists ditel exempt
from prior authorization requirements. This exemptmakes it
easier for psychiatrists to prescribe drugs that raot on the
department's preferred drug list.

Drugs included on the preferred drug list are wheiteed by a
committee, the Pharmacy and Therapeutics Comnuoft&PW,
which takes into account the efficacy, quality, aadety of the
drugs. This committee includes psychiatrists, asdmeetings
are open to the public.

For any nonpreferred drugs prescribed by the patritts,
DPW would have to forgo the supplemental rebateg th
currently receives for those drugs on the prefereay list.
This will likely result in the loss of supplementatébates
estimated at $5 million annually and thereby insesaosts in
the MA program.

The preferred drug list, together with DPW's pr
authorization process, has been an effective twahanaging
prescription drug costs in the MA program while ntaining
access to clinically effective drugs.

If we exempt psychiatrists from the prior authatian
requirements, who will be the next group that sestesnption?

If problems exist in getting the appropriate drugs
consumers, we should work to improve the curr
P&T Committee process for maintaining the preferdedl list
and to improve the prior authorization requirementsich
enable consumers to use drugs that are not otighis

So respectfully, | would say for really two maieasons,
| would ask the members to vote "no." The firstswa of

Mr. CUTLER. Thank you, Mr. Speaker.

Mr. Speaker, | would just like to requalify somé the
previous speaker's remarks. Mr. Speaker, | recegthiat any
changes in the proposed program could potentiaifyaict up to
$5 million of rebates. That was certainly contaimedhe note.
| would like to point out two additional facts, hewer. That is
less than half of the proposed loss last year tsecafichanges
in the programs and changes in other associatet$. cbast
session many members might remember that there was
opposition to the $11 million in rebates lost.

However, Mr. Speaker, the fundamental piece thasgnto
the cost equation is still not being evaluatedyrin opinion.
While the Department of Public Welfare and manyhef other
areas, as they wrestle over the different sectidrthe budget,
one of the things that happens, Mr. Speaker, whdividuals
who need mental health medications are not giveresscto
them is that they in fact can decompensate, andrtias end up
in the emergency room; they may end up in a setiimgan
alternate setting that provides care. Many timesid we heard
a report this morning, the Judiciary Committee,arelgng the
status and the types of mental health patientsitbadtave in our

oprison population — Mr. Speaker, if individuals dot have
proper access to the medications that they arenibes, there
is a real increase or a real threat of an increagarding how
those individuals are cared for. And, Mr. Speakbat is my
concern, that has been the concern each of ththtest sessions
as we have worked on this piece of legislation. fda number
does not take into account how those individuaks iar fact

eraccounted for, so to speak, in the Department obli®u

Welfare's budget.

Mr. Speaker, the answer for that is very simplecduse
corrections is corrections budget. You know, otharsts
associated with that would not show up in that kedaky silo.
Therefore, Mr. Speaker, | think as policymakers,sheuld take

course, is costs, and now in the budget seasonewdoats arel a more holistic view. We need to ensure that imbligls who

such an issue, to lose up to $5 million annually tive
MA program is something we just simply cannot affaor
should not do. And also there is a policy issueshep. If the

need access to mental health care in fact can.g&td specific
to the psychiatrists' exemption, Mr. Speaker, thas selected
for a specific purpose. They have the highest oditapproval

psychiatrists are able to carve out their presomgt what about] for that subset of pharmaceuticals that are bemegquibed. So

all the other groups? Everybody will want the samed the
next thing you know, we will perhaps lose even moreney
because we are not using the preferred drug list.

So for those two reasons and everything that leh
mentioned here before, | would again, in all defeeeto the
sponsor who is well-meaning, ask the members tasplevote
"no" on HB 1287. Thank you.

The SPEAKER pro tempore. The Chair thanks
gentleman.

LEAVE OF ABSENCE CANCELED
The SPEAKER pro tempore. The Chair recognizes

presence on the floor of the gentleman, Mr. Watdeswill be
removed from the leave, added back to the master ro

CONSIDERATION OF HB 1287 CONTINUED

The SPEAKER pro tempore. The Chair recognizes
gentleman, Mr. Cutler, on his legislation.

in essence, we are reverifying something that tieese already
prescribed and spinning our wheels, delaying treatmand
inadvertently increasing costs, in my opinion, feegthem a
awmedication that will likely be approved anyway.

For those reasons, Mr. Speaker, | would encounage take
a look across the departmental budgets, understandiscal
impact specific to the Department of Public Welfatglget, but
thalso believe that we have to look at the impactewhere,

whether it be the Department of Corrections or othereased
medical assistance costs related to the lack afsscc
And for those reasons, Mr. Speaker, | would redpke
disagree and encourage an affirmative vote. Thaok y
the The SPEAKER pro tempore. The Chair thanks the
gentleman and recognizes the gentleman, Mr. Makkdee the
second time.

Mr. MARKOSEK. Thank you, Mr. Speaker.

Mr. Speaker, again, my knowledgeable colleagueshafied
out a very good reason for voting for this, butinaghthink the
reasons for voting "no" are not only just as gobdt | think
eErtainly, in my opinion, better. We have a costda here, and
maybe we are not spending as much on this this geain

t
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previous years, but it is still roughly $5 millioand in this tight With that in mind, Mr. Speaker, | will continue be a "yes"
budget season, when so many of us in this room wmasee| vote for this piece of legislation.
budget cuts, here is a situation where we can $avmillion. The SPEAKER pro tempore. The Chair thanks the.lady
Also, the current system offers through the Phagmand
Therapeutics Committee a very substantial way ttiatcorrect LEAVE OF ABSENCE
drugs are selected to be on the preferred drug Tsie
committee is made up of many knowledgeable prajesss of The SPEAKER pro tempore. The Speaker recognizes th
several different backgrounds, including psychsasii that put) minority leader, who asks for a leave of absencétfe day for
together this list, and those drugs have been déelmebe | the gentleman, Mr. Brendan BOYLE, from Philadelphia
appropriate for the use. And again, if there isspchiatrist out| \vithout objection, the leave will be so granted.
there or a psychiatrist group that wants to addjsito that list,
there is a process, it is a very good processthiegtcan do thaf
with, and to now just give a group the ability toyswe do not CONSIDERATION OF HB 1287 CONTINUED
want to bother with that, | think is wrong on a ipgl basis On the question recurrin
because that opens up the door, it opens up thetdaolot of que , 9
L : Shall the bill pass finally?
other situations and a lot of other professions ithey choose ta The SPEAKER i A ble to th siof
have their pharmaceuticals go beyond the prefatrad list for € SrEs pro tempore. Agreéeanle 10 the pronsio
their pharmaceuticals. the Constitution, the yeas and nays will now betak
So again, | think there are valid reasons thatgietleman ) i
has for sponsoring this bill, but it is a costlyl bhat policywise The following roll call was recorded:
really does not make a lot of sense and we havglaoe a VEAS—158
system that works, and | would suggest that wehat work 8
and we vote "no" on HB 1287. Adolph Everett Kinsey Readshaw
Thank you, Mr. Speaker. Aument Fabrizio Knowles Reed
The SPEAKER pro tempore. The Chair thanks thgaker Ea“na Eotf_LZ F'?eese
: (e arrar arry oti egan
gentleman and recognizes the gentlelady, Ms. DilLiss Benninghoff Foe i, Roae
Ms. DeLISSIO. Thank you, Mr. Speaker. _ _ Bizzarro Fleck Longietti Rock
Mr. Speaker, | just want to help clarify for thésalission| Bloom Flynn Lucas Roebuck
today that the amendment that | had introducedeyeéay will | Boback Freeman Mackenzie Ross
require a report 1 year after the effective dat¢heflegislation goyle, K. Gabler Maher Rozzi
rooks Gainey Major Saccone
to follow exactly what those costs are. | meaneridt to be,| grown R. Gibbons Maloney Sainato
historically and ideologically, pretty fiscally ceervative, and| Brown, V. Gillen Marshall Samuelson
even though $5 million, when you look at it in tentext of the gulftns _ %'_"esl?'i l\'<|/|ar5|co Ssﬁmkley
HTR H : altagirone Ingric asser aylor
budget of. $28 billion is not on a percentage baais Carroll Goodman McGinnis Seavello
overvyhelmmg amount of money, | do really underdtahat Causer Greiner Mentzer Schiossberg
$5 million can support a lot of programs and aoloservices for| Christiana Grell Metzgar Schreiber
people in need. In this particular instance, irs tharticular| Clay Grove Millard Simmons
instance, Mr. Speaker, it is important that psyiiis who g'ym.er Hackett Miller, R. Sims
. . . orbin Haggerty Milne Smith
have made an ed_uca_lted_ and Iear_ned deC|S|0_n thattiaubar | costa, D. Hahn Molchany Snyder
nonpreferred medication is best suited for thetrepa, that that| Cox Harhai Moul Sonney
psychiatrist be able to do that without prior apadp because gﬂllz :aft_a” R/l/lulrltefy g:er)hens
H : . ulver arkins u ern
yvhen you are treating those in the mental hegItHchblme, Cutler Harper Mustio Stevenson
mdeed,_ is of the essence. And | think begguse soee mental| paley, p. Harris, A. Neilson Sturla
health issues are not as apparent or visible tovestend to| Davidson Harris, J. Neuman Swanger
sometimes forget that those are very, very, verggike BaV'S ;'elfﬂey 82\16:” d T?”“"Ia”

H : : : : _ ay eim erlander aylor
situations, and in the situations where and | a0t a Deasy Hennessey Pashinski Thomas
psych|atr|§t, but in the situation where a psyqrsais making | peLissio Hess Payne Tobash
that decision, | can assure you that the situaamrgent. So & Delozier Hickernell Peifer Toepel
delay of even 2 or 3 days is the difference betwsmmebody| Deluca James Petrarca Toohil
decompensating, ending up back in perhaps an acarte B?”."”ger Kampf petri Truitt.

. b iGirolamo Kauffman Pickett Turzai
setting, and then costing us thousands upon thdssaf | pynpar Kavulich Pyle Vereb
dollars. Ellis Keller, F. Quinn Watson

So with that in mind, that amendment to 1287 loakshat | Emrick Keller, M.K. Rapp White
cost a year from the effective date of legislatiitipoks at it Ecglr:igvi oh i'ilr'T']O” Ravenstahl Youngblood
2 years hence beyond that, and certainly the GeAssembly
would be free to get that first report and dectult the cost far NAYS-37
outweighed the benefit and have another piece giflkion _
that repealed that or we can follow the costs arakema g?fﬁ'” Befm?dy, ';/IU'? '\g{gd,y

fad H H . Ishop onatuccl anoney rnen
decision subsequently, weighing what those costs bemefits Bradford Evans Markosok Painter
are. Briggs Frankel McCarter Parker
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grot:/vnlee aa:lovlzay '\,\//llc(f\le?“han SSabatir)a The SPEAKER pro tempore. Agreeable to the prowisiof
onen aluska cNel antarsiero H i H
Sonklin Hanna Miller. D. vital the Constitution, the yeas and nays will now betak
Costa, P. Keller, W. Mirabito Waters .
Daley, M. Kirkland Miranda Wheatley The following roll call was recorded:
Dean
YEAS-195
NOT VOTING-0
Adolph Emrick Kinsey Pyle
EXCUSED-8 Aument English Kirkland Quinn
Baker Evankovich Knowles Rapp
Boyle, B. Godshall Matzie Miccarelli Barbin Evans Kortz Ravenstahl
Gergely Krieger Metcalfe Micozzie Barrar Everett Kotik Readshaw
Benninghoff Fabrizio Kula Reed
Bishop Farina Lawrence Reese
. . S . . Bizzarro Farr Longietti Regan
The majority required by the Constitution havingted in | gioom Feey Lucgs RO%E
the affirmative, the question was determined indffemative | Boback Fleck Mackenzie Rock
and the bill passed finally. Boyle, K. Flynn Maher Roebuck
Ordered, That the clerk present the same to tmat8eor | Bradford Frankel Mahoney Ross
Briggs Freeman Major Rozzi
concurrence. Brooks Gabler Maloney Sabatina
Brown, R. Gainey Markosek Saccone
* %k Brown, V. Galloway Marshall Sainato
Brownlee Gibbons Marsico Samuelson
. . . Burns Gillen Masser Sankey
The Hou'_se proceeded to third considerationH# 26, Caltagirone Gillespie McCarter Santarsiero
PN 1944 entitled: Carroll Gingrich McGeehan Saylor
Causer Goodman McGinnis Scavello
An Act amending the act of December 5, 1936 (2n&&gs., 1937 Christiana Greiner McNeill Schlossberg
P.L.2897, No.1), known as the Unemployment Compénsad.aw, | Clay Grell Mentzer Schreiber
further providing for contributions by employeesstablishing the| Clymer Grove Metzgar Simmons
Service and Infrastructure Improvement Fund; amthér providing | Cohen Hackett Millard Sims
for the Unemployment Compensation Fund. Conklin Haggerty Miller, D. Smith
Corbin Hahn Miller, R. Snyder
; Costa, D. Haluska Milne Sonney
Or.] the question, . . - Costa, P. Hanna Mirabito Stephens
Will the House agree to the bill on third consaten? Cox Harhai Miranda Stern
Bill was agreed to. Cruz Harhart Molchany Stevenson
Culver Harkins Moul Sturla
; ; Cutler Harper Mullery Swanger
(BIII analySlS was read') Daley, M. Harris, A. Mundy Tallman
o ) Daley, P. Harris, J. Murt Taylor
The SPEAKER pro tempore. This bill has been carsid | Davidson Heffley Mustio Thomas
on three different days and agreed to and is nowfimal | Davis Helm Neilson Tobash
passage Day Hennessey Neuman Toepel
) L . . 5 Dean Hess O'Brien Toohil
The question is, shall the bill pass finally? Deasy Hickernell O'Neill Truitt
Delissio James Oberlander Turzai
On that guestion, the gentleman, Mr. Keller, sognized. Delozier Kampf Painter Vereb
Mr. W. KELLER. Thank you, Mr. Speaker. DeLuca Kauffman Parker vitali
L - . Denlinger Kavulich Pashinski Waters
This is a bill tha_\t at one time we could get_ ahedda Dermody Keller, F. Payne Watson
problem. We are going to get ahead of a problemishlaeaded| DiGirolamo Keller, M.K. Peifer Wheatley
our way. The unemployment compensation adminisinafind | Donatucci Keller, W. Petrarca White
was cut over the last 2 years $60 million. It islooger able to| Bunbar Killion Petri Youngblood
. Ellis Kim Pickett
sustain itself. The only way— And we cannot get thoney
from Washington, they cut it, and sequestratiocuiting into it. NAYS-0
We are able to take the employee tax and put i ihie
administration, and we will no longer have the peob of our NOT VOTING-0
constituents not being able to get their unemplownle
compensation checks. So | want to thank the nitgjataff EXCUSED-8
and .the minority staff — they h{;\ve done _great wmkh|§ —and Boyle, B. Godshall Matzie Miccarelli
Chairman Scavello. And | think here is another hﬁht.we Gergely Krieger Metcalfe Micozzie
worked together with and solved a problem in the
Commonwealth.
Thank you, Mr. Speaker. _ The majority required by the Constitution havingted in
The SPEAKER pro tempore. The Chair thanks [hghe affirmative, the question was determined in affemative
gentleman. and the bill passed finally.
_ ) Ordered, That the clerk present the same to tmatSefor
On the questlon recurring, concurrence.
Shall the bill pass finally?
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STATEMENT BY MR. SCAVELLO Briggs Freeman Major Rozzi
Brooks Gabler Maloney Sabatina
. . Brown, R. Gainey Markosek Saccone
The SPEAKER pro tempore. Th_e Chair recognizes |thg ., v. Galloway Marshall Sainato
gentleman, Mr. Scavello, on unanimous consent, owith) Brownlee Gibbons Marsico Samuelson
objection. Burns Gillen Masser Sankey
Mr. SCAVELLO. Thank you, Mr. Speaker. Ca“a?l"one gi”espri]e M'\"Ecar;er SsanltarSiero
. . arro Ingric cGeenhan aylor
I.r|se today to commepd my Democratic counterpargauser Goodman McGinnis Scavello
Chairman Keller, for all his hard work and applantdy | cChristiana Greiner McNeill Schlossberg
colleagues on both sides of the aisle for votinthaaffirmative | Clay Grell Mentzer Schreiber
on HB 26. A true bipartisan effort from the verygbening, | Cymer Grove Metzgar Simmons
HB 26 will replace a sizable Federal funding defiéor Cohen Hackett Millard 2ims
p e - ) g ! Conklin Haggerty Miller, D. Smith
unemployment program administration without impgsiany | corbin Hahn Miller, R. Snyder
new taxes on employers or employees. This legisiatvill | Costa, D. Haluska Milne Sonney
prevent the closure of at least one of the Commaittve | COSt&. P Hanna Mirabito Stephens
ucC . id inaful d H Cox Harhai Miranda Stern
service c_enters, ‘provide meaningful upgra est ® | cruz Harhart Molchany Stevenson
department's information management and commuaitdticulver Harkins Moul Sturla
technologies, but most importantly, it will improtiee quality, [ Cutler Harper Mullery Swanger
efficiency, and timeliness of UC-related servicesdur State's| Daley. M. Harris, A. Mundy Tallman
. . Daley, P. Harris, J. Murt Taylor
unemployed workers in their time of need. _ Davidson Heffley Mustio Thomas
The passage of HB 26 serves as a reminder of giest | Davis Helm Neilson Tobash
things can be accomplished when we both put palitjcDay Hennessey Neuman Toepel
ideologies aside and work together to ensure tdphnprogram| Dean Hess O'Brien Toohil
L . - Deasy Hickernell O'Neill Truitt
administration to help Pennsylvanians help theneselv DeLissio James Oberlander Turzai
Thank you, Mr. Speaker. Delozier Kampf Painter Vereb
The SPEAKER pro tempore. The Chair thanks fheelLuca Kauffman Parker Vitali
gentleman Denlinger Kavulich Pashinski Waters
’ Dermody Keller, F. Payne Watson
DiGirolamo Keller, M.K. Peifer Wheatley
BILLS ON THIRD CONSIDERATION Donatucci Keller, W. Petrarca White
Dunbar Killion Petri Youngblood
. . . Ellis Kim Pickett
The House proceeded to third considerationH& 1052,
PN 1830,entitled: NAYS-0
An Act amending the act of July 31, 1968 (P.L.80&.247), _
known as the Pennsylvania Municipalities Planningd€ further NOT VOTING-0
providing for contents of subdivision and land depenent ordinance. EXCUSED-8
Or‘ the question, _ _ . Boyle, B. Godshall Matzie Miccarelli
Will the House agree to the bill on third consateyn? Gergely Krieger Metcalfe Micozzie

Bill was agreed to.
(Bill analysis was read.)

The SPEAKER pro tempore. This bill has been carsd
on three different days and agreed to and is nowfimal
passage.

The question is, shall the bill pass finally?

Agreeable to the provisions of the Constitutidie yeas and
nays will now be taken.

The following roll call was recorded:

YEAS-195
Adolph Emrick Kinsey Pyle
Aument English Kirkland Quinn
Baker Evankovich Knowles Rapp
Barbin Evans Kortz Ravenstahl
Barrar Everett Kotik Readshaw
Benninghoff Fabrizio Kula Reed
Bishop Farina Lawrence Reese
Bizzarro Farry Longietti Regan
Bloom Fee Lucas Roae
Boback Fleck Mackenzie Rock
Boyle, K. Flynn Maher Roebuck
Bradford Frankel Mahoney Ross

The majority required by the Constitution havingted in
the affirmative, the question was determined in daffemative
and the bill passed finally.

Ordered, That the clerk present the same to tmat8dor
concurrence.

* % %

The House proceeded to third considerationH&f 1122,
PN 1831,entitled:

An Act amending Title 68 (Real and Personal Prgpeoft the
Pennsylvania Consolidated Statutes, in creatiorieralon and
termination of condominiums, further providing farontents of
declaration and flexible condominiums and for armmeendt of
declaration; and, in creation, alteration and teation of planned
communities, further providing for contents of deation for flexible
planned communities and for amendment of declaratio

On the question,
Will the House agree to the bill on third consaten?
Bill was agreed to.

(Bill analysis was read.)
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The SPEAKER pro tempore. This bill has been carsid | Donatucci Keller, W. Peifer Watson
on three different days and agreed to and is nowfiial Elul.”bar Killion Petrarca Wheatley

is Kim Petri White
passage. o . ) Emrick Kinsey Pickett Youngblood
The question is, shall the bill pass finally? English
Agreeable to the provisions of the Constitutidre yeas and
nays will now be taken. NAYS-0
(Members proceeded to vote.) NOT VOTING-0
EXCUSED-10
LEAVES OF ABSENCE _ _ _ _
Barbin Gergely Matzie Miccarelli
- Boyle, B. Godshall Metcalfe Micozzie
The SPEAKER pro tempore. The Chair returns todeanf Davidson Krieger

absence and recognizes the minority leader, whoestq a
leave of absence for the gentleman, Mr. BARBIN, nfrg
Cambria County, and the gentlelady, Mrs. DAVIDSCMym
Delaware County. Without objection, the leaves Wélgranted.

CONSIDERATION OF HB 1122 CONTINUED

On the question recurring,
Shall the bill pass finally?

The following roll call was recorded:

YEAS-193
Adolph Evankovich Kirkland Pyle
Aument Evans Knowles Quinn
Baker Everett Kortz Rapp
Barrar Fabrizio Kotik Ravenstahl
Benninghoff Farina Kula Readshaw
Bishop Farry Lawrence Reed
Bizzarro Fee Longietti Reese
Bloom Fleck Lucas Regan
Boback Flynn Mackenzie Roae
Boyle, K. Frankel Maher Rock
Bradford Freeman Mahoney Roebuck
Briggs Gabler Major Ross
Brooks Gainey Maloney Rozzi
Brown, R. Galloway Markosek Sabatina
Brown, V. Gibbons Marshall Saccone
Brownlee Gillen Marsico Sainato
Burns Gillespie Masser Samuelson
Caltagirone Gingrich MccCarter Sankey
Carroll Goodman McGeehan Santarsiero
Causer Greiner McGinnis Saylor
Christiana Grell McNeill Scavello
Clay Grove Mentzer Schlossberg
Clymer Hackett Metzgar Schreiber
Cohen Haggerty Millard Simmons
Conklin Hahn Miller, D. Sims
Corbin Haluska Miller, R. Smith
Costa, D. Hanna Milne Snyder
Costa, P. Harhai Mirabito Sonney
Cox Harhart Miranda Stephens
Cruz Harkins Molchany Stern
Culver Harper Moul Stevenson
Cutler Harris, A. Mullery Sturla
Daley, M. Harris, J. Mundy Swanger
Daley, P. Heffley Murt Tallman
Davis Helm Mustio Taylor
Day Hennessey Neilson Thomas
Dean Hess Neuman Tobash
Deasy Hickernell O'Brien Toepel
Delissio James O'Neill Toohil
Delozier Kampf Oberlander Truitt
Deluca Kauffman Painter Turzai
Denlinger Kavulich Parker Vereb
Dermody Keller, F. Pashinski Vitali
DiGirolamo Keller, M.K. Payne Waters

The majority required by the Constitution havingted in
the affirmative, the question was determined in affemative
and the bill passed finally.

Ordered, That the clerk present the same to tmat8dor
concurrence.

* % %

The House proceeded to third considerationH&f 1223,
PN 1555,entitled:

An Act amending the act of June 24, 1931 (P.L.1206,331),
known as The First Class Township Code, in generalisions
relating to township officers, further providingrftailure of officer to
perform duties.

On the question,
Will the House agree to the bill on third consaten?
Bill was agreed to.

(Bill analysis was read.)

The SPEAKER pro tempore. This bill has been cansid
on three different days and agreed to and is nowfimal
passage.

The question is, shall the bill pass finally?

Agreeable to the provisions of the Constitutidie yeas and
nays will now be taken.

The following roll call was recorded:

YEAS-193
Adolph Evankovich Kirkland Pyle
Aument Evans Knowles Quinn
Baker Everett Kortz Rapp
Barrar Fabrizio Kotik Ravenstahl
Benninghoff Farina Kula Readshaw
Bishop Farry Lawrence Reed
Bizzarro Fee Longietti Reese
Bloom Fleck Lucas Regan
Boback Flynn Mackenzie Roae
Boyle, K. Frankel Maher Rock
Bradford Freeman Mahoney Roebuck
Briggs Gabler Major Ross
Brooks Gainey Maloney Rozzi
Brown, R. Galloway Markosek Sabatina
Brown, V. Gibbons Marshall Saccone
Brownlee Gillen Marsico Sainato
Burns Gillespie Masser Samuelson
Caltagirone Gingrich MccCarter Sankey
Carroll Goodman McGeehan Santarsiero
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Causer Greiner McGinnis Saylor The following roll call was recorded:
Christiana Grell McNeill Scavello
Clay Grove Mentzer Schlossberg
Clymer Hackett Metzgar Schreiber YEAS-193
Cohen Haggerty Millard Simmons . .
Conklin Hahn Miller, D. Sims Adolph Evankovich Kirkland Pyle
Corbin Haluska Miller, R. Smith Aument Evans Knowles Quinn
Costa, D. Hanna Milne Snyder Baker Everett Kortz Rapp
Costa, P. Harhai Mirabito Sonney Barrar Fabrizio Kotik Ravenstahl
Cox Harhart Miranda Stephens Benninghoff Farina Kula Readshaw
Cruz Harkins Molchany Stern Bishop Farry Lawrence Reed
Culver Harper Moul Stevenson Bizzarro Fee Longietti Reese
Cutler Harris, A. Mullery Sturla Bloom Fleck Lucas Regan
Daley, M. Harris, J. Mundy Swanger Boback Flynn Mackenzie Roae
Daley, P. Heffley Murt Tallman Boyle, K. Frankel Maher Rock
Davis Helm Mustio Taylor Bradford Freeman Mahoney Roebuck
Day Hennessey Neilson Thomas Briggs Gabler Major Ross.
Dean Hess Neuman Tobash Brooks Gainey Maloney Rozzi
Deasy Hickernell O'Brien Toepel Brown, R. Galloway Markosek Sabatina
DeLissio James O'Neill Toonhil Brown, V. Gibbons Marshall Saccone
Delozier Kampf Oberlander Truitt Brownlee Gillen Marsico Sainato
Deluca Kauffman Painter Turzai Burns Gillespie Masser Samuelson
Denlinger Kavulich Parker Vereb Caltagirone Gingrich McCarter Sankey
Dermody Keller, F. Pashinski vVitali Carroll Goodman McGeehan Santarsiero
DiGirolamo Keller, M.K. Payne Waters Causer Greiner McGinnis Saylor
Donatucci Keller, W. Peifer Watson Christiana Grell McNeill Scavello
Dunbar Killion Petrarca Wheatley Clay Grove Mentzer Schlossberg
Ellis Kim Petri White Clymer Hackett Metzgar Schreiber
Emrick Kinsey Pickett Youngblood Cohen Haggerty Millard Simmons
English Conklin Hahn Miller, D. Sims
Corbin Haluska Miller, R. Smith
| Costa, D. Hanna Milne Snyder
NAYS-0 Costa, P. Harhai Mirabito Sonney
Cox Harhart Miranda Stephens
NOT VOTING-0 Cruz Harkins Molchany Stern
Culver Harper Moul Stevenson
EXCUSED-10 Cutler Harris, A. Mullery Sturla
Daley, M. Harris, J. Mundy Swanger
Barbin Gergely Matzie Miccarelli Daley, P. Heffley Murt Tallman
Boyle, B. Godshall Metcalfe Micozzie Davis Helm Mustio Taylor
Davidson Krieger Day Hennessey Neilson Thomas
Dean Hess Neuman Tobash
Deasy Hickernell O'Brien Toepel
Lo . T . . Delissio James O'Neill Toohil
The_ majority required _by the Constitution _havmgted_ iN | Dpelozier Kampf Oberlander Truitt
the affirmative, the question was determined in affemative | DeLuca Kauffman Painter Turzai
and the bill passed finally. Denlinger Kavulich Parker Vereb
Ordered, That the clerk present the same to tmat8efor | Dermody Keller, F. Pashinski vitali
DiGirolamo Keller, M.K. Payne Waters
concurrence. Donatucci Keller, W. Peifer Watson
Dunbar Killion Petrarca Wheatley
* ok x Ellis Kim Petri White
Emrick Kinsey Pickett Youngblood
. . . English
The House proceeded to third considerationH&f 1225, 9
PN 1832 entitled: NAYS-0
An Act amending Title 45 (Legal Notices) of the Rsylvania _
Consolidated Statutes, in codification and pubiicatof documents, NOT VOTING-0
providing for electronic publication of municipaddes; and making an
inconsistent repeal. EXCUSED-10
. Barbin Gergely Matzie Miccarelli
On the question, . _ . Boyle, B. Godshall Metcalfe Micozzie
Will the House agree to the bill on third consatern? Davidson Krieger

Bill was agreed to.
(Bill analysis was read.)

The SPEAKER pro tempore. This bill has been cansid
on three different days and agreed to and is nowfiial
passage.

The question is, shall the bill pass finally?

Agreeable to the provisions of the Constitutidie yeas and
nays will now be taken.

The majority required by the Constitution havingted in
the affirmative, the question was determined in affemative
and the bill passed finally.

Ordered, That the clerk present the same to tmat&efor
concurrence.

* k *
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The House proceeded to third consideratiorH& 1228, Elul_nbaf Ib_i"ion getf_arca WVxheaﬂey
i . IS m etri ite
PN 1560entitled: Emri_ck Kinsey Pickett Youngblood
An Act amending the act of May 27, 1953 (P.L.249.3%), English
entitled "An act providing that the town councilsimcorporated towns
shall have the right to declare vacant the seat&ooincilmen or NAYS-0
presidents of town councils for failure to qualipnd for failure to
attend meetings or vote upon questions before thmail," further NOT VOTING-0
providing for removal of town officers and for vacées.
EXCUSED-10
On the question, _ _ _ _
Will the House agree to the bill on third consaten? garb'” Gergely Matzie Miccarell
. oyle, B. Godshall Metcalfe Micozzie
Bill was agreed to. Davidson Krieger

(Bill analysis was read.)

The SPEAKER pro tempore. This bill has been cansid
on three different days and agreed to and is nowfial

The majority required by the Constitution havingted in
the affirmative, the question was determined in affemative
and the bill passed finally.

passage.

The question is, shall the bill pass finally?
Agreeable to the provisions of the Constitutidie yeas and

nays will now be taken.

The following roll call was recorded:

YEAS-193
Adolph Evankovich Kirkland Pyle
Aument Evans Knowles Quinn
Baker Everett Kortz Rapp
Barrar Fabrizio Kotik Ravenstahl
Benninghoff Farina Kula Readshaw
Bishop Farry Lawrence Reed
Bizzarro Fee Longietti Reese
Bloom Fleck Lucas Regan
Boback Flynn Mackenzie Roae
Boyle, K. Frankel Maher Rock
Bradford Freeman Mahoney Roebuck
Briggs Gabler Major Ross
Brooks Gainey Maloney Rozzi
Brown, R. Galloway Markosek Sabatina
Brown, V. Gibbons Marshall Saccone
Brownlee Gillen Marsico Sainato
Burns Gillespie Masser Samuelson
Caltagirone Gingrich MccCarter Sankey
Carroll Goodman McGeehan Santarsiero
Causer Greiner McGinnis Saylor
Christiana Grell McNeill Scavello
Clay Grove Mentzer Schlossberg
Clymer Hackett Metzgar Schreiber
Cohen Haggerty Millard Simmons
Conklin Hahn Miller, D. Sims
Corbin Haluska Miller, R. Smith
Costa, D. Hanna Milne Snyder
Costa, P. Harhai Mirabito Sonney
Cox Harhart Miranda Stephens
Cruz Harkins Molchany Stern
Culver Harper Moul Stevenson
Cutler Harris, A. Mullery Sturla
Daley, M. Harris, J. Mundy Swanger
Daley, P. Heffley Murt Tallman
Davis Helm Mustio Taylor
Day Hennessey Neilson Thomas
Dean Hess Neuman Tobash
Deasy Hickernell O'Brien Toepel
DelLissio James O'Neill Toohil
Delozier Kampf Oberlander Truitt
DelLuca Kauffman Painter Turzai
Denlinger Kavulich Parker Vereb
Dermody Keller, F. Pashinski Vitali
DiGirolamo Keller, M.K. Payne Waters
Donatucci Keller, W. Peifer Watson

Ordered, That the clerk present the same to tmat&efor

concurrence.

* k *

The House proceeded to third considerationH&f 1229,
PN 1561 entitled:

An Act amending the act of May 1, 1933 (P.L.103,6%), known
as The Second Class Township Code, in townshigesfigenerally,
further providing for removal for failure to perfarduties.

On the question,
Will the House agree to the bill on third consaten?
Bill was agreed to.

(Bill analysis was read.)

The SPEAKER pro tempore. This bill has been cansid
on three different days and agreed to and is nowfial

passage.

The question is, shall the bill finally?

Agreeable to the provisions of the Constitutidie yeas and
nays will now be taken.

The following roll call was recorded:

Adolph
Aument
Baker
Barrar
Benninghoff
Bishop
Bizzarro
Bloom
Boback
Boyle, K.
Bradford
Briggs
Brooks
Brown, R.
Brown, V.
Brownlee
Burns
Caltagirone
Carroll
Causer
Christiana

YEAS-193
Evankovich Kirkland
Evans Knowles
Everett Kortz
Fabrizio Kotik
Farina Kula
Farry Lawrence
Fee Longietti
Fleck Lucas
Flynn Mackenzie
Frankel Maher
Freeman Mahoney
Gabler Major
Gainey Maloney
Galloway Markosek
Gibbons Marshall
Gillen Marsico
Gillespie Masser
Gingrich McCarter
Goodman McGeehan
Greiner McGinnis
Grell McNeill

Pyle
Quinn
Rapp
Ravenstahl
Readshaw
Reed
Reese
Regan
Roae
Rock
Roebuck
Ross
Rozzi
Sabatina
Saccone
Sainato
Samuelson
Sankey
Santarsiero
Saylor
Scavello
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Clay Grove Mentzer Schlossberg The following roll call was recorded:
Clymer Hackett Metzgar Schreiber
Cohen Haggerty Millard Simmons
Conklin Hahn Miller, D. Sims YEAS-193
Corbin Haluska Miller, R. Smith . .
Costa, D. Hanna Milne Snyder Adolph Evankovich Kirkland Pyle
Costa, P. Harhai Mirabito Sonney Aument Evans Knowles Quinn
Cox Harhart Miranda Stephens Baker Everett Kortz Rapp
Cruz Harkins Molchany Stern Barrar Fabrizio Kotik Ravenstahl
Culver Harper Moul Stevenson Benninghoff Farina Kula Readshaw
Cutler Harris, A. Mullery Sturla Bishop Farry Lawrence Reed
Daley, M. Harris, J. Mundy Swanger Bizzarro Fee Longietti Reese
Daley, P. Heffley Murt Tallman Bloom Fleck Lucas Regan
Davis Helm Mustio Taylor Boback Flynn Mackenzie Roae
Day Hennessey Neilson Thomas Boyle, K. Frankel Maher Rock
Dean Hess Neuman Tobash Bradford Freeman Mahoney Roebuck
Deasy Hickernell O'Brien Toepel Briggs Gabler Major Ross.
DeLissio James O'Neill Toohil Brooks Gainey Maloney Rozzi
Delozier Kampf Oberlander Truitt Brown, R. Galloway Markosek Sabatina
Deluca Kauffman Painter Turzai Brown, V. Gibbons Marshall Saccone
Denlinger Kavulich Parker Vereb Brownlee Gillen Marsico Sainato
Dermody Keller, F. Pashinski Vitali Burns Gillespie Masser Samuelson
DiGirolamo Keller, M.K. Payne Waters Caltagirone Gingrich McCarter Sankey
Donatucci Keller, W. Peifer Watson Carroll Goodman McGeehan Santarsiero
Dunbar Killion Petrarca Wheatley Causer Greiner McGinnis Saylor
Ellis Kim Petri White Christiana Grell McNeill Scavello
Emrick Kinsey Pickett Youngblood Clay Grove Mentzer Schlossberg
English Clymer Hackett Metzgar Schreiber
Cohen Haggerty Millard Simmons
Conklin Hahn Miller, D. Sims
NAYS-0 Corbin Haluska Miller, R. Smith
Costa, D. Hanna Milne Snyder
NOT VOTING-0 Costa, P. Harhai Mirabito Sonney
Cox Harhart Miranda Stephens
EXCUSED-10 Cruz Harkins Molchany Stern
Culver Harper Moul Stevenson
Barbin Gergely Matzie Miccarelli Cutler Harris, A. Mullery Sturla
Boyle, B. Godshall Metcalfe Micozzie Daley, M. Harris, J. Mundy Swanger
Davidson Krieger Daley, P. Heffley Murt Tallman
Davis Helm Mustio Taylor
Day Hennessey Neilson Thomas
L . _ . . Dean Hess Neuman Tobash
The. majority required _by the Const|tgt|on _havmgtedl iN| peasy Hickernell O'Brien Toepel
the affirmative, the question was determined in dffemative | DeLissio James O'Neill Toohil
and the bill passed finally. Delozier Kampf Oberlander Truitt
Ordered, That the clerk present the same to tmat&efor | DeLuca Kauffman Painter Turzai
Denlinger Kavulich Parker Vereb
concurrence. Dermody Keller, F. Pashinski Vitali
DiGirolamo Keller, M.K. Payne Waters
* ok ok Donatucci Keller, W. Peifer Watson
Dunbar Killion Petrarca Wheatley
. . . Ellis Kim Petri White
The HOL_Jse proceeded to third considerationS&8 679, | Emrick Kinsey Pickett Youngblood
PN 654, entitled: English
An Act designating a portion of State Route 303Richland and NAYS-0
Conemaugh Townships, Cambria County, as the LiemteColonel
B.D. "Buzz" Wagner Memorial Highway. NOT VOTING—-0
Or_l the question, . _ o EXCUSED-10
Will the House agree to the bill on third consaten?
Bill was agreed to. Barbin Gergely Matzie Miccarelli
Boyle, B. Godshall Metcalfe Micozzie
Davidson Krieger

(Bill analysis was read.)

The SPEAKER pro tempore. This bill has been cansid
on three different days and agreed to and is nowfimal
passage.

The question is, shall the bill pass finally?

Agreeable to the provisions of the Constitutidie yeas and
nays will now be taken.

The majority required by the Constitution havingted in
the affirmative, the question was determined in affemative
and the bill passed finally.

Ordered, That the clerk return the same to theat®ewith
the information that the House has passed the saitheut
amendment.
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HB 1287 RECONSIDERED EXCUSED-10
The SPEAKER pro tempore. The Chair is in receiptag Babin Gergely Matzie Miccarell
motion for reconsideration by the gentleman, Mrrrbedy, and gg{:g;gh GKﬂgzt;?" Metcalfe Micozzie

the gentleman, Mr. Hanna: Pursuant to rule 26, Wwe
undersigned move that the vote by which the Howmptzd
HB 1287 on final passage on the 5th day of June

reconsidered.

On the question,
Will the House agree to the motion?

The following roll call was recorded:

YEAS-193
Adolph Evankovich Kirkland Pyle
Aument Evans Knowles Quinn
Baker Everett Kortz Rapp
Barrar Fabrizio Kotik Ravenstahl
Benninghoff Farina Kula Readshaw
Bishop Farry Lawrence Reed
Bizzarro Fee Longietti Reese
Bloom Fleck Lucas Regan
Boback Flynn Mackenzie Roae
Boyle, K. Frankel Maher Rock
Bradford Freeman Mahoney Roebuck
Briggs Gabler Major Ross
Brooks Gainey Maloney Rozzi
Brown, R. Galloway Markosek Sabatina
Brown, V. Gibbons Marshall Saccone
Brownlee Gillen Marsico Sainato
Burns Gillespie Masser Samuelson
Caltagirone Gingrich McCarter Sankey
Carroll Goodman McGeehan Santarsiero
Causer Greiner McGinnis Saylor
Christiana Grell McNeill Scavello
Clay Grove Mentzer Schlossberg
Clymer Hackett Metzgar Schreiber
Cohen Haggerty Millard Simmons
Conklin Hahn Miller, D. Sims
Corbin Haluska Miller, R. Smith
Costa, D. Hanna Milne Snyder
Costa, P. Harhai Mirabito Sonney
Cox Harhart Miranda Stephens
Cruz Harkins Molchany Stern
Culver Harper Moul Stevenson
Cutler Harris, A. Mullery Sturla
Daley, M. Harris, J. Mundy Swanger
Daley, P. Heffley Murt Tallman
Davis Helm Mustio Taylor
Day Hennessey Neilson Thomas
Dean Hess Neuman Tobash
Deasy Hickernell O'Brien Toepel
Delissio James O'Neill Toohil
Delozier Kampf Oberlander Truitt
DelLuca Kauffman Painter Turzai
Denlinger Kavulich Parker Vereb
Dermody Keller, F. Pashinski Vitali
DiGirolamo Keller, M.K. Payne Waters
Donatucci Keller, W. Peifer Watson
Dunbar Killion Petrarca Wheatley
Ellis Kim Petri White
Emrick Kinsey Pickett Youngblood
English

NAYS-0

NOT VOTING-0

be The majority having voted in the affirmative, theestion
was determined in the affirmative and the motiors wgreed to.

On the question recurring,

Shall the bill pass finally?

The SPEAKER pro tempore. Agreeable to the prowsiof
the Constitution, the yeas and nays will now betak

The following roll call was recorded:

YEAS-156
Adolph Fabrizio Knowles Rapp
Aument Farina Kortz Ravenstahl
Baker Farry Kotik Readshaw
Barrar Fee Lawrence Reed
Benninghoff Fleck Longietti Reese
Bizzarro Flynn Lucas Regan
Bloom Freeman Mackenzie Roae
Boback Gabler Maher Rock
Boyle, K. Galloway Major Ross
Brooks Gibbons Maloney Saccone
Brown, R. Gillen Marshall Sainato
Brown, V. Gillespie Marsico Samuelson
Burns Gingrich Masser Sankey
Carroll Goodman McCarter Saylor
Causer Greiner McGinnis Scavello
Christiana Grell Mentzer Schlossberg
Clay Grove Metzgar Schreiber
Clymer Hackett Millard Simmons
Corbin Haggerty Miller, R. Sims
Costa, D. Hahn Milne Smith
Cox Harhai Mirabito Snyder
Cruz Harhart Molchany Sonney
Culver Harkins Moul Stephens
Cutler Harper Mullery Stern
Daley, P. Harris, A. Mundy Stevenson
Davis Harris, J. Murt Sturla
Day Heffley Mustio Swanger
Deasy Helm Neilson Tallman
DelLissio Hennessey Neuman Taylor
Delozier Hess O'Neill Tobash
Deluca Hickernell Oberlander Toepel
Denlinger James Pashinski Toohil
DiGirolamo Kampf Payne Truitt
Dunbar Kauffman Peifer Turzai
Ellis Kavulich Petrarca Vereb
Emrick Keller, F. Petri Watson
English Keller, M.K. Pickett Wheatley
Evankovich Killion Pyle White
Everett Kim Quinn Youngblood

NAYS-37
Bishop Dermody Kirkland Painter
Bradford Donatucci Kula Parker
Briggs Evans Mahoney Roebuck
Brownlee Frankel Markosek Rozzi
Caltagirone Gainey McGeehan Sabatina
Cohen Haluska McNeill Santarsiero
Conklin Hanna Miller, D. Thomas
Costa, P. Keller, W. Miranda Vitali
Daley, M. Kinsey O'Brien Waters

Dean
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NOT VOTING-0 BILL SIGNED BY SPEAKER
EXCUSED-10 Bill numbered and entitled as follows having beeapared
. _ _ _ for presentation to the Governor, and the sameghbedrect, the
Barbin Gergely Matzie Miccarelli . . !
Boyle, B. Godshall Metcalfe Micozzie title was pUbI'CIy read as follows:
Davidson Krieger

The majority required by the Constitution havingted in
the affirmative, the question was determined in affemative
and the bill passed finally.

Ordered, That the clerk present the same to tmat&efor
concurrence.

The SPEAKER pro tempore. The House will be at ease

THE SPEAKER (SAMUEL H. SMITH)
PRESIDING

HEALTH COMMITTEE MEETING

The SPEAKER. The House will come to order.

The Speaker recognizes the gentleman from Tiogantgo
Mr. Baker, for the purpose of an announcement.

Mr. BAKER. Thank you very much, Mr. Speaker.

There will be an immediate meeting of the Hea
Committee in the majority conference room of ¢
Appropriations chairman, at the rear of the Hou

Appropriations chairman's conference room. Thatnat work.
On second thought, we will meet in the majorityu@as
room. We have one bill. | do believe it is agreedIt will not
take long. Immediately moving to the majority casicaom, the
Health Committee, for the purpose of voting oné bil
The SPEAKER. There will be an immediate meetinghef
Health Committee in the majority caucus room.

SENATE MESSAGE

AMENDED HOUSE BILL RETURNED
FOR CONCURRENCE AND
REFERRED TO COMMITTEE ON RULES

The clerk of the Senate, being introduced, retiiiB 492,
PN 1424, with information that the Senate has passed the g
with amendment in which the concurrence of the ldoo$
Representatives is requested.

SENATE MESSAGE

HOUSE BILL
CONCURRED IN BY SENATE

The clerk of the Senate, being introduced, retiiB 818,
PN 928,with information that the Senate has passed theeg
without amendment.

It

a

a

HB 818, PN 928

An Act amending Title 40 (Insurance) of the Penvagia
Consolidated Statutes, providing for compliancehwiederal health
care legislation.

Whereupon, the Speaker, in the presence of theséjou
signed the same.

The SPEAKER. The House will be at ease.

The House will come to order.

BILL REPORTED FROM COMMITTEE,
CONSIDERED FIRST TIME, AND
RECOMMITTED TO COMMITTEE ON RULES

HB 1472, PN 1963Amended) By Rep. BAKER
An Act amending the act of June 13, 1967 (P.L.3d.21), known

s the Public Welfare Code, in public assistanaehér providing for

edical assistance payments for institutional car@termediate care

h@acilities assessments, further providing for tiperiods and making
seeditorial changes; and, in hospital assessmentt)efuproviding for

authorization and for time period.

HEALTH.

BILLS RECOMMITTED

The SPEAKER. The Speaker recognizes the majarégér,
who moves that the following bills be recommitten the
Committee on Appropriations:

HB 1075;
HB 1076;
HB 1319;
HB 1325; and
HB 1363.

On the question,
Will the House agree to the motion?
Motion was agreed to.

BILLS REMOVED FROM TABLE

The SPEAKER. The Speaker recognizes the majaréygér,
who moves that the following bills be removed frtime tabled
calendar and placed on the active calendar:

HB 1437;
SB 155;
SB 470; and

SB 526.
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On the question, Brownlee Flynn Mahoney Rozzi _
Will the House agree to the motion? Burns Frankel Markosek Sabatina
. Caltagirone Freeman McCarter Sainato
Motion was agreed to. Carroll Gainey McGeehan Samuelson
Clay Galloway McNeill Santarsiero
The SPEAKER. The Speaker recognizes the majadgiér. | Cohen Gibbons Miller, D. Schlossberg
Mr. TURZAI. Thank you, Mr. Speaker. gggg'”D %‘gggﬁ; “ﬂ{;?:tdoa SSCirI‘T:‘;'ber
We would call HB 618 on second. Costa, P. Haluska Molchany Snyder
Cruz Hanna Mullery Sturla
Daley, M. Harhai Mundy Thomas
CALENDAR CONTINUED Daley, P. Harkins Neilson Vitali
Davis Harris, J. Neuman Waters
Dean Kavulich O'Brien Wheatley
BILL ON SECOND CONSIDERATION Deasy Keller, W. O'Neill White
. . Delissio Kim Painter Youngblood
The House proceeded to second consideratioHBf618, 9
PN 1917 entitled: NAYS-105
An Act amending the act of March 10, 1949 (P.L.B@.14), | Adolph Fee Lawrence Reed
known as the Public School Code of 1949, in termd eourses off Aument Fleck Lucas Reese
study, further providing for agreements with ingitns of higher| Baker Gabler Mackenzie Regan
education; in opportunities for educational excedks further| Barrar Gillen Maher Roae
providing for definitions and for concurrent enmoéint agreements} Benninghoff Gillespie Major Rock
and extensively revising and adding charter schomlisions. Bloom Gingrich Maloney Ross
Boback Greiner Marshall Saccone
On the question, Brown, R Grove Vasser  Saylor
. . . wn, R. \Y y
Will the House agree to the bill on second cornsitien? Causer Hackett MeGinnis Scavello
Christiana Hahn Mentzer Simmons
Clymer Harhart Metzgar Smith
MOTION TO ADJOURN Corbin Harper Millard Sonney
Cox Harris, A. Miller, R. Stephens
The SPEAKER. For what purpose does the gentlematyiver Heffley Milne Stern
Mr. Dermody, rise? Cutler Helm Moul Stevenson
Mr. DERMODY. For the purpose of making a motign P& Hennessey Murt Swanger
Mr. Speaker Delozier Hess Mustio Tallman
: : . . . Denlinger Hickernell Oberlander Taylor
The SPEAKER. The gentleman will state his motion. DiGirolamo James Payne Tobash
Mr. DERMODY. Mr. Speaker, | make a motion to adjou | Dunbar Kampf Peifer Toepel
The SPEAKER. May the Speaker presume that you weE%f;ick ﬁz‘l‘lg?‘i” E?Ctlr('en ??Sirt‘t”
suggesting that we would adjourn until Monday, Jufie at English Keller. M.K. Pyle Turzai
1 o'clock, like the normal week? Evankovich Killion Quinn Vereb
Mr. DERMODY. That is correct, Mr. Speaker. Everett Knowles Rapp Watson
The SPEAKER. Thank you. Farry
The gentleman from Allegheny County, Mr. Dermody
X . ' ' NOT VOTING-0
moves to adjourn until Monday, June 10, 2013, pnil
EXCUSED-10
On the question,
Will the House agree to the motion? Barbin Gergely Matzie Miccarelli
Boyle, B. Godshall Metcalfe Micozzie
. . David Kri
The SPEAKER. On the motion to adjourn, the Sped ke @so" reger
recognizes the majority leader, Mr. Turzai.
Mr. TURZAI. Thank you very much, Mr. Speaker. L . : "
We have important zvork inyfront of us VSe woulk dbat Le_ss than the majority having VOt-Ed in the aﬁmm the
everybody pleage oppose the motion to aoijourn K ban guestion was determined in the negative and théometas not
. - . agreed to.
The SPEAKER. The motion before the House is tou. g
On the question recurring, CONSIDERATION OF HB 618 CONTINUED
Will the House agree to the motion? ] ]
On the question recurring,
The following roll call was recorded: Will the House agree to the bill on second consitien?
YEAS-88 Mr. CHRISTIANA offered the following amendment
No. A01934:
Bishop DelLuca Kinsey Parker
Bizzarro Dermody Kirkland Pashinski Amend Bill, page 34, lines 28 and 29, by striking ®AND
goy(l;, *fj 'éonatucc' EOfFﬁ Eetfafca " THROUGH AND INCLUDING THE 2014-2015 SCHOOL YEAR,"
B:%ggr F;/grr;sio KL(I)|taI Rg;sgﬁfw Amend Bill, page 35, line 23, by inserting afterNB "
Brown, V. Farina Longietti Roebuck one-half of
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Amend Bill, page 68, lines 24 and 25, by striking all of said
lines
Amend Bill, page 68, line 26, by striking out "22fd inserting
21

On the question,
Will the House agree to the amendment?

The SPEAKER. On that question, the Speaker rezegrthe
gentleman from Beaver County, Mr. Christiana.

Mr. CHRISTIANA. Thank you, Mr. Speaker.

Mr. Speaker, this amendment would allow the hoot®al,
the traditional public school, to retain 50 percadit their
per-pupil allocation for pensions. It would allohein to retain
50 percent of those dollars. Currently they send gércent of
those dollars with the student to the cyber schbat they
attend. This will also allow 50 percent of the dadl to go to the
cyber school for their pension costs, and the oBtepercent
will make them whole as by the State reimbursem8atboth
the home school district that the student left wiceive
100 percent of pension allocations, and the cybleod, which
is currently getting more than 100 percent, wowddrdduced to
100 percent. | think this is a fair and equitabbeyvo do this.

Mr. Speaker, | urge my colleagues to support
amendment. This amendment would also eliminate2tiyear
sunset provision within the bill. Thank you, Mr.e3ker.

The SPEAKER. The question is, will the House adoethe
amendment?

On that question, the Speaker recognizes theegeati from
Mercer County, Mr. Longietti.

Mr. LONGIETTI. Thank you, Mr. Speaker.

Mr. Speaker, as we consider this amendment, itrsado me,
I do not know, | cannot envision a way that we darless. This
is about as little as we could possibly do to asslren issue
address a problem that we are all aware of, wala@vare of.
We have all talked to our local school boards. Tane again,
they have talked to us about the pension doublekdisv school
districts are paying over to charter schools, bbtitk-and-
mortar and cyber charter schools, a payment thasiders the
pension of those employees at those schools, atitkagame
time, the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania is makingjnailar
payment to those schools. They are getting paidetwOur
school districts are under great distress, and kamoncerned
that this amendment is even less than window drgs#i is so
minimally what we should be doing. You know, atrag we all
know that school districts, their funding is thimhey have
suffered the last couple years when it has comth¢oState
appropriation under various line items. And now heve a
chance to try to do something, and this amendniiejust does
not even touch what we need to do.

When you think about it, it makes no sense. Alltloése
schools are public schools. Whether we talk abmditional
public schools and the school districts that wekatw about,
whether we talk about cyber charter schools, whice
technology to deliver instruction, or whether wdk tabout
brick-and-mortar charter schools, they are all justhools.
And yet for some reason with this amendment, dstto address
the double-dip, and yet it does not do anythingeigard to the
brick-and-mortar charter schools. There are 15¢kkaind-
mortar charter schools. There are 16 cyber chactevols.

th

So we have an amendment before us that says, letelis
address the double-dip, but it does not touch B trick-and-
mortar charter schools. It does not change thethay get their
money. It does not change the fact that they coatito get a
double-dip. The only thing that it does is addré€s cyber
charter schools, but it does not adequately addhesa either.
It does not eliminate the double-dip. It takes laalfite. | do not
know how less we can do. How can we face our sctiistiicts
who are suffering and struggling and are beggingpouske an
honest approach to this problem?

And here we are, we are looking at amendment A9,186d
they know that it does not address the problem. #;d know
there are lots of folks in this Assembly that wantlo the right
thing, that know that we do not have chances liks very
often. We are in the middle of a budget period. dew that
the agenda is going to be full. We know that HB &l§oing to
come and go, and we do not have many opporturidiesidress
the issues of funding that our school districts arifering with.
And | just urge my colleagues to vote "no" on taimendment.
This is so minimally, so small, that it misses tpportunity to
do what is needed.

| urge my colleagues to vote "no."

o Thank you, Mr. Speaker.

LEAVE OF ABSENCE

The SPEAKER. The Speaker returns to leaves ofnalese
and recognizes the majority whip, who requests avdeof
absence for the gentleman from Montgomery County,
Mr. STEPHENS, for the remainder of the day. Without
objection, the leave will be granted.

CONSIDERATION OF HB 618 CONTINUED

The SPEAKER. The question is, will the House adoethe
amendment?

On that question, the Speaker recognizes theegeati from
Luzerne County, Mr. Carroll.

Mr. CARROLL. Thank you, Mr. Speaker.

Mr. Speaker, the prior speaker made excellenttpdivat do
not need to be rehashed. | would simply add, MeaRpr, that
our public school districts, the 500, are in crigiede, not just
our urban districts but our suburban districts and rural
districts. Mr. Speaker, that crisis is being death by virtue of
HB 618 with this amendment, and this amendmenbisren a
life preserver. This amendment virtually does mughin an
effort to respond to the financial crisis that districts face.

Nearly every district that | am familiar with irortheastern
Pennsylvania has had an increase in class sizesjuation in
staff, a drawdown of their fund balances. Many hawgeacher
contract. And yet our response is to offer thematiry sum
compared to what they should get if 618 withouts thi
amendment were to be passed. The fact of the maitteat we
should go beyond what is embedded in 618 and iechie
brick-and-mortar charter schools so that they detreated
equally. Mr. Speaker, the cyber charter in the temaworld
always trades on the fact that they are public slsh@Vell, let
us have those public schools on the same playeid &s our
500 school districts and treat all equally. Thaivlsat needs to
happen.
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This amendment is simply not nearly enough to esdhe
financial crisis that our districts face. Anybodyaevthinks that
supporting this amendment and passing this bilvesolthe
financial problem for our districts is mistaken.simply does
not. The districts will know it. The business masagof the
districts will know it. The school board memberdl\know it,
and the people that work in our districts and theepts of the
children in these school districts will know thhistamendment
does not solve the problem and is not a solutionth®
500 school districts' problems financially.

Mr. Speaker, | urge a "no" vote to this amendment.

The SPEAKER. The question is, will the House adihgt
amendment?

On that question, the Speaker recognizes theegeati from
Allegheny County, Mr. Turzai.

Mr. TURZAI. Thank you.

| rise in support of the Christiana amendment, radn@ent
1934 to HB 618, and | think there are some imparnpaints to
make with respect to the amendment and its impacbuar
public schools. The fact of the matter is, the atineent 1934
will in fact save our school districts over $65 linih across the
State based on rational and appropriate changelketayber
charter school formula, and | must say, please taite, that it
is happening not when our colleagues across the hisl the
majority, but while we are in the majority, and wask you to
come on board with our approach, because we wamets.

And in fact, and in fact, this is the first billahhas come to the

floor to address cyber charter funding. When tlieeoside was
in charge, no such bill came to the floor, butasitome to thg
floor here.

Also, we are concerned with the education of eaxhevery
child. We want to make sure that each and everld éhithe
Commonwealth of Pennsylvania gets the most impbr|
educational opportunity for him or her that he carshe can gef
to succeed. And the fact of the matter is, this@epagh strikes an
important balance. We know that the Commonwealth
Pennsylvania has great public schools. | am irstidi that has
two great public schools, and we want to make suae each
and every one of our public schools does its alsdiast. We
are also trying to preserve opportunities for kitiat learn
differently. Right now the cyber charter fundingrfala is not
fair. This amendment addresses the pension issjeratively
referred to as a double-dip, and it also extendsghrmanently|
from the underlying bill, permanently.

We will be able to save at least $65 million ardlyuto
school districts, promoting good public educatiom the
Commonwealth of Pennsylvania, and allowing somes kit
opportunity to find an environment that is besttfoeem. That is
called responsible governing.

And let us talk about briefly funding for publict®ols. The
fact of the matter is, this is consistent with tRepublican
House leadership in making sure that public schaotsss the|
State are truly and appropriately funded. And herthe thing,
the budget that we will be voting on next week nleg almost
$10 billion, $10 billion—

Mr. DERMODY. Mr. Speaker? Mr. Speaker?

Mr. TURZAI. —in terms of public education—

Mr. DERMODY. Mr. Speaker?

Mr. TURZAI. —in the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania.

Mr. DERMODY. Mr. Speaker, | believe we have go
beyond—

The SPEAKER. Will the gentleman suspend.

POINT OF ORDER

The SPEAKER. The gentleman, Mr. Dermody, is segkm
make a point of order?

Mr. DERMODY. | am, Mr. Speaker.

The SPEAKER. The gentleman will state his poinbwafer.

Mr. DERMODY. | believe that the leader has gongdel
the scope of this amendment and the discussion, heag
beyond that. | understand there is leeway allovied,we are
not talking about the budget. We are not talkinguatihe bill.
We are talking about this amendment.

The SPEAKER. The Speaker thanks the gentleman.

With the two leaders, it is always a little biffatiult for the
Speaker to rein them in too much. As you know, aeehtried
to be fair to the leaders to expand slightly beytirimmediate
subject before the House. With that recognitiomjoluld agree
that the overall general appropriations bill is tia subject and
would ask the gentleman from Allegheny County taysas
close to the amendment as possible.

Mr. TURZAI. Yes, sir.

So | rise in support of amendment 1934, which ant fis
addressing the cyber charter formula, making sweeetis more
money with respect to school districts, extending
permanently, and still making sure that there aemafgpublic
schools, while at the same time letting some of kads have
other choices. It is consistent with what we haemelas a
e House on public education, whereby we are spendirgy
highest levels ever in the Commonwealth of Penmsyby
while still making sure there are moneys availableder
EITC (educational improvement tax credit) and otbptions
available to students. We know that there is a cimenmt to
every child in our traditional public schools amdother venues,
taand we want that education to be the absolutefbestach and
every boy and girl.

alupport.

The SPEAKER. The question is, will the House adoethe
amendment?

On that question, the Speaker recognizes theegeati from
Allegheny County, Mr. Dermody.

Mr. DERMODY. Thank you, Mr. Speaker.

You know, Mr. Speaker, if we cared about educagrngry
child in this Commonwealth, if we cared about tirggatevery
child in this Commonwealth fairly with regard toeth public
education, we would make sure every school disiricthis
Commonwealth was treated fairly. We would make s
every school district, cyber charter, charter sthooa regular
bricks-and-mortar public school would be treatddyfa

Now, you have got an amendment here that doedmtiat.
The other side knows it does not do that. It hathing, not
even close to the $65 million savings. You are yuifkyou get
13. Now, understanding full well that you are upeharguing
for this amendment, you know there is a problemu %aow
there is a serious problem with funding with theilde-dip that
is going on right now. You know that, and you aisow that if
we did it for cyber charter schools, if we stoppleel double-dip
for cybers, we stopped the double-dip for brickd-amortar
charter schools, we would save at least $50 milkoyear,
$50 million that could go to help every single dhih this

neCommonwealth receive a better education.

| rise in support of amendment 1934 and ask fouryo
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And believe me, every school district, every sdhooard
member, everybody who cares about K through 12aihurcin
the Commonwealth knows full well that they have feufd
tremendous cuts these last 2 years. They are meivieg
record funding in this Commonwealth. They have bq
devastated, and you are contributing more to iayoly trying
to come up with this sham and suggesting $13 1/Momi
solves the problem that you know exists. It dods havill not.
And we should stand up here today and fix the il we
have with accountability and with funding with cybeharter
schools and bricks-and-mortar charter schools abét of our
children are treated fairly. That is what we owenth We will
talk about the budget later and how this budgetadites
education once again by etching in stone the hillollars you
cut for the K through 12 two years ago. That is twha will do.
You brought it up; we will take care of it. And waell talk
about that.

This amendment does not solve any problems. latess
more. It creates more inequality for our kids. Yaught to be
ashamed to put it up there. We ought to be votimghis bill.
We ought to be saving $50 million a year and onward

Thank you, Mr. Speaker.

The SPEAKER. The question is, will the House adoethe
amendment?

On that question, the Speaker recognizes theegeati from
Allegheny County, Mr. Maher. The gentleman waivéfs o

The question is, will the House agree to the amend?

On that question, the Speaker recognizes theegeati from
Lancaster County, Mr. Sturla.

Mr. STURLA. Thank you, Mr. Speaker.

Mr. Speaker, will the maker of the amendment figebrief
interrogation?

The SPEAKER. The gentleman, Mr. Christiana, intisehe
will stand for interrogation. You may proceed.

Mr. STURLA. Thank you, Mr. Speaker.

Mr. Speaker, the Pennsylvania Association of Sth
Business Officials said that HB 618 as it was oy drafted
would save taxpayers about $27 million. Do you agwdth
that?

Mr. CHRISTIANA. On the pension side, | believevias
$27 million, plus the food service deduction woblel another
$14 million, so you are looking roughly at a $41llion
savings.

Mr. STURLA. Okay. And your amendment cuts 50 patc
of those savings. Is that correct?

Mr. CHRISTIANA. Yes, of the $27 million. It woulchot
touch the food service deduction. That will remadtact. And
| will also add that it makes it permanent rathmnrt for 2 years.

Mr. STURLA. Okay.

So, but the majority leader earlier had said ituldosave
about $65 million a year. In fact, it actually ordgves about
$27 million a year. Would that be a fair assessfent

Mr. CHRISTIANA. The underlying bill does a lot tings,
and | believe the majority leader was speaking atfand
balances, Mr. Speaker. So | think it is importaat rote,
Mr. Speaker, that he was not just talking aboutahe specific
line item that the gentleman was asking about ggrevious
guestions. He was looking at the bill more compnshesly and
specifically the fund balances.

Mr. STURLA. Thank you, Mr. Speaker.

Mr. Speaker, on the amendment?

The SPEAKER. The gentleman is in order

amendment.

taxpayers of Pennsylvania. In addition to the fhat it does far

reless than the original bill did, the original bdhly dealt with

cyber charters, it did not deal with brick-and-raortharters.
Had we done that, we could have saved about $36®ma
year as opposed to this, which might save $25 orrfilfion a
year, 13 actually. Yes, given just the pensioniporof it.

But beyond that, this amendment says that theadahistrict
will be reimbursed for their portion of pension t9sand then
they have to give 50 percent of that on a per-pbpsis to a
cyber charter school. It does not say that the rcydbarter
school actually has to incur any pension costgdeioto receive
that.

What we know is that those pension costs for thmgeer
charter schools in some cases either do not excd mot equal
the rates that are being paid in the public scharad, so what we
are really doing here, even if we are only payifgpgrcent of
the bill with part of what we are doing, is reimbimg
something that does not exist. And so what you $aigtour
school district is, go ahead, give away taxpaydiads) and we
do not care if it is actually buying anything, jugte it away.
That is what this amendment does. It just givesviy.

We do not require any accountability. We do nojuree any
account balances. We do not require that there dera
pension cost in that cyber charter school, but mwejast going
to reimburse you for it anyway. That is not goostél policy.
This amendment is not good fiscal policy. | woultteurage a
"no" vote.

Thank you, Mr. Speaker.

The SPEAKER. The question is, will the House adoethe
amendment?

On that question, the Speaker recognizes theegeati from
Bucks County, Mr. Santarsiero.

00 Mr. SANTARSIERO. Thank you, Mr. Speaker.

Mr. Speaker, | am always astounded when the geatie
from Allegheny County, the majority leader, falladk on a
rhetorical flourish and argues that when the Demiscwere in
the majority, they did not deal with this issueddhat becomes
the logic to support a whole bunch of things that ot good
for the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania, and thisuist jthe
latest example of that. It is not good enough tg bay, you did

e not deal with this issue when you were in the nigjposo now

we are going to actually deal with it and make sit@ation

worse, and that is exactly what they are doing .harel why

are they doing that? Why is
institutionalizing a giveaway to the cyber charsehools and
doing nothing, doing absolutely nothing with respéz the

brick-and-mortar charter schools, this Assemblyg@ng to

raise its hands and say, we have dealt with tkiseisrow, but
the reality is, we are locking in a bad deal for schools across
the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania at a time that tam least
afford it.

Now, listen, | know the majority leader wants taka this a
partisan issue. He uses hyperpartisan rhetoricthisitis not a
Democratic or Republican issue, because each avy ene of
us in this building represents school districtst thi@ suffering
right now, and each and every one of us in thigrrdonight
represents school districts and property tax paydrs could
use the help by requiring that the double-dip end jast for

on the

Mr. STURLA. Mr. Speaker, this amendment costs the

it worse? Because by
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cyber charters but for brick-and-mortar chartersvalh and not
half but 100 percent of that double-dip to be gibexck to our
schools. We need this revenue. We need it evereniirer
Pennsylvania.

This bill, this amendment would lock in a bad déal our
schools and our property tax payers, and if youtwando
something for them, if you want to really do refortinen | ask
you to vote "no" on this amendment, and hopefuligight,
although | guess tonight is still young so we vg#te what
happens, my amendment, 1838, which would get ridhef
double-dip for all charters, cyber and brick-andraq and do
it for an entire double-dip, not just this 50-percecheme, is
the way to go, and | would ask your support in.that

Vote "no" on this amendment, and let us do thagitriwhen
we have the opportunity.

Thank you, Mr. Speaker.

BILL AND AMENDMENTS PASSED OVER

The SPEAKER. Second of all, we have reconsidehsxl
motion of the minority leader to adjourn, and thigib going to
be over, along with the amendments, for the dag,thare will
be no further votes.

REPUBLICAN CAUCUS

The SPEAKER. The Speaker recognizes the lady fi
Susquehanna County, Ms. Major, for the purpose ofucus
announcement.

Ms. MAJOR. Thank you, Mr. Speaker.

| would like to announce — | ask my Republicanleajues
to please report to our caucus room immediatelyair\g
Republican members, please report to caucus.

Thank you, Mr. Speaker.

BILLS AND RESOLUTIONS PASSED OVER

The SPEAKER. Without objection, all remaining ®ithnd
resolutions on today's calendar will be passed.coviee Chair
hears no objection.

ADJOURNMENT

The SPEAKER. Seeing no further business before
House, the Speaker recognizes the gentleman, Mein&r
from Lancaster County, who moves that this Housadjourn
until Monday, June 10, 2013, at 1 p.m., e.d.t.esslsoonel
recalled by the Speaker.

On the question,

Will the House agree to the motion?

Motion was agreed to, and at 6:22 p.m., e.d.t, House
adjourned.

om

the



